‘ CASE 5714: AGUA, INC. FOR SALT
’ WATER DISPOSAL, LEA COUNTY,
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO L
P. 0. BOX 1980 - HOBBS
38240
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER ‘ STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

December 17, 1976

Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Commission Order No. R-4495-D
Dear Mr. Ramey:

Agua, Inc. salt water disposal well No. C-2 located in Section
2, T-22-S, R-37-E, was checked on December 1, 1976, to confirm
that the packer set to isolate perforations from 4230' to 4320'
was holding and the perforations were isolated.

The gauge pressure at this time on the tubing-casing annulus
was 85 psi. This pressure did not change while the well was
loaded and then shut in, confirming that the perforations are
isolated.

Attached are Aaqua, Inc. figures on the pressures which were ob-
served while the well was loaded.

Yours very truly,

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

z
Je'rir\y % n :

Supervisor, District 1

JS/me
Attach.




T
AGUA, INC.
BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SALT WATER DISPOSAL WELL No. C-2
\ Maximum injection rate after setting packer:

10/12/76 Start. Time Meter Tbg. Csg.  Rate EPH
1:00 P.M. 401033 27" 0 744
1:05 P.M. 401095 10" 0 648
1:10 P.M. 401149 gn 444
1:15 P.M. 401186 gn 216
1:20 P.M. 401204 10"
End test because of low fluid level in redwood
storage tanks.

10/21/76  Acidize. Petro-Thermo hauled 2,000 gallons 30% acid
w/5S gallons S-95 inhibitor to well and put into
tubing. Meter was out for repair, so rate was not
taken. Well on hard vacuum.

10/26/76 Maximum Injection Test.

Time Meter Tbg. Rate BPH
3:00 P.M. 424626 27" - ing. was
3:05 P.M. 424700 23" 888 Loading
3:10 P.M. 424757 11w ' 684
3:15 P.M., 424812 11n 660

- 3:20 P.M. 424865 11n 636

-2 End test because of low fluid level in redwood tanks.

3 11/16/76 Loading Casing with Oil

. : A. A. Oilfield Service hauled 50 bbls. light straight

o run to location and dumped into casing. Gravity 54 at

E 28° corrected to 55 gravity @ 60°.

. Time Casing
o~ 9:30

. AM. O
% 9:35 AM. 150# 17 bbls, pumped when fluid was hit.
9:40 A.M. 500#
9:45 A.M. Stopped pumping to tighten leaking nipple
cn wellhead. Pressure dropped to O,
9:50 A.M. Started pumping.
10:00 A.M. 850#
10:03 A.M. 1000# 1.S.I. Stopped end fluid
10:05 A.M., 300#
10:10 A.M., 200#
10:30 AM., 135¢#
11:05 A.M. 1304#
3:15 P.M., 100#
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REFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Julv 14, 1976

COMMISSION HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Agua, Inc., for salt
ater disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.
Kpplicant in the above styled case
seeks permanent authority to diswnose of
lIproduced salt water into the San Andres
formation through the perforated
interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet
Eelow the surface and into the open

CASE 5714

ole interval from 4400 feet to 5000
eet in its SWD Well No. C-2 located in
nit C of Section 2, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

f

BEFORE: Joce D. Ramey, Director
Phil Lucero, Member
Emory C. Arnold, Member

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

BE IT REMEMBERED that on to-wit, the fourteenth
day of July, 1976, this matter came on for hearing before
the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission, Santa Fe,

New Mexico at the hour of nine o'clock in the forenoon.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, NW.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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A PPEARANCES

FOR THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION:
MR. WILLIAM F. CARR, ESO.
Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
FOR AGUA, INC.:
JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE
Attorneys at Law
1012 Security National Bank Building
Roswell, New Mexico
By: tir. James T. Jennings
FOR EXXON CORPORATION:
MODRALL, SPERLING, ROEHL, HARRIS & SISK
Attorneys at Law
Public Service Buillding

Albuguerque, New Mexico
By: Mr. James E. Sperling

 * % % %

MR. RAMEY: Call case 5714.

MR. CARR: Case 5714, apolication of
Agua, Inc., for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. RAMEY: I will ask for appearances

in this case.

MR. JENNINGS: James T. Jennings, Jennings,
Christy and Copprle on behalf of the arnlicont, Lgua, Iac.
MR. SPERLING: James E. Sperling, Modrall,

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
Grneral Court Reporting Service
801 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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Sperling, Roehl, Harris and Sisk, Albuquerque, appearing on
behalf of the Exxon Corporation, U.S.A.
MR. RAMEY: I will swear witnesses at thif
time. Do you have any witnesses?
MR. _2ERLING: We have two witnesses.
MR. RAMEY: Will all witnesses please staTd?
(THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)
MR. JENNINGS: Before proceeding, we would
like at this time to incorporate into the record the testichy
heretofore adduced in this hearing on this same well, and
I believe the hearings were on September 26th, January 20th,
and April 28th. If there were others. why, we wish those

incourpurated, touo, and maybc Mr. Sperling can

correct me.
ON, a discussion was held off the record.)

MR. CARR: Mr. Commissioner, I think it
would be appropriate at this time since they involve over-
lapping sub)ects, 1t we could really incorporate the record
from the previous case so we'd have everything together since
we're going to have to work this whole thing out.together.
Do you have any objection?

MR. JENNINGS: I have no objection.

MR. RAMRY: Mr. Spverling, is that all ri

[~
[}
o s
ot

with you?

HOWARD . HENRY & COMPANY
Grneral Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.

3 MR. CARR: I'd move then that the recordg
4 be incorporated.

5 MR. RAMEY: Okay. We will incorporate the
6 records of the previous case.

7 MR. CARR: Which includedeverything befo#e
8 that.

9 MR. RAMEY: Case 5713, which includes six
10 or seven cases previous to that.

11 MR. SPERLING: You mean from 4916 on up,

12 is that right, to the --

13 MR. CARR: I think since --
14 MR. SPERLING: 5562.
15 MR. CARR: -— since 5377, which was the

16 original case curtailing injection in this area in 1974.

17 MR. JENNINGS: December, '74.

18 MR. NUTTER: 4916 was incorporated this
19 morning, too, so it is incorporated here then? |
20 MR. SPERLING: Right.
21 MR, JENNINGS: Okay. With all this incorporation%

22 I hardly know where to start.

23 MR. RAMEY: I have

£
[
,-l
0]
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&
C
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24 vou would like for me to read them.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tieras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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MR, JENNINGS: No. I mean where to start wif

this testimony. I assume, then, there is no -- Mr. Abbott
being sworn, I don't need to qualify him or anything since
it is in the record in the previous hearing.
MR. RAMEY: Previous hearing. You may
proceed with your direct questioning, please, Mr. Jennings.
MR. JENNINGS: All right.
(THEREUPON, Agua Exhibits One through Six

were duly marked for identification.)

MR. ABBOTT
was called as a witness, and having been first duly swcyn,
testified upon his oath as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:

0 Mr. Abbott, are you familiar with the applicatf

filed on bhehalf of Agua Corporation -- Agqua, Inc., rather,

in case number 5714?

. Yes, sir.

0. Basically what does that Agua seek by this
application?

A We seek a permanent order to allow us to util%

the perforated interval of 4230 to 4320 in our SWD C-2 Well,

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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besides the open hole section from 4400 to 4950.
0, What is the current status of your injection
into that well, Mr. Abbott?

A At the present time we are injecting approxi-

mately four hundred barrels an hour bv gravity into this well.

0. Into what intervals?
A Through the perforated interval from 4230 to

4320, and through the oven hole section from 4400 to 4950.

0. Does your authority to inject into the interval

from 4230 to 4320 have a time limit on it?
A I think the time runs out August 7th, 1976.
0. Is it necessary, in your opinion, for you to

continue to dispose of water into this interval after

Ay
<

ara

gust 7th, 19762

A At the present time it looks like it is -~- it
will be necessary. I consider it an excellent place to put
the disposal water in this well under gravity.

Q. If you are not allowed to continue, what are

your alternates?

A The -- I don't know what the alternates would
Ye'd have to probably ask for an emeirgency order to inject
water into the A-22 under pressure or something. T don't knch

Q. Do you feel that it is possible for you to --

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224

be.
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between today and the seventh of August to properly equip
and -- the A-22 well to inject water urder pressure?

h. It may be possible, but it probably isn't

probable, because we are having the usual right-of-way problems

down in that area, and we are waiting on some right-of-way

from one of the landowners.

0 Well, don't vou have the -- don't you have th?

pipeline hooked up?

A We have the pipeline installed. We don't havé

the terminal facilities, the tanks installed.

0. How many wells are currently hooked up to vouy

Blinebry-Drinkard system?

A There are four hundred and sixty-five wells

connectred to +he oostenm

0. What is the status of the -- is the water thaf

’.I
7]

being disposed of by vour system stable or is it increasin
or decreasing, or what is --

. I have - I think I have an exhibit showing if

is increasing.

0 Just notwithstanding the exhibit, do you recalll

on what -- percentagewise, what is the increase?
A I think it is increased, oh, +twent

in the last three or four vyears.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Screice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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Page........... 8
Q Roughly, how many wells are in this
general area that are producing oil wells?
A There's in excess of nine hundred producing oj
wells.
Q0. Now, getting back to the Agua C-2 Well, I hand

you what has been marked as Exhibit One and ask yocu if you
will identify that?
A Yes. You can pass those on.

This Exhibit One is a diagrammatic sketch of
the C-2 Well, showing the surface pipe, nine-and-five-eighths
set at three hundred and twelve feet, and cement circulated
to the surface. It shows the seven-inch casing set at
forty-four hundred feet with a hundred and seventy-five sackg
of cement, and the five-and-a-half-inch plastic line tubing
swung in the well at four thousand and seventy-three feet.

0 Are those three little lines casing there?

A Yes. That's -- portravs the perforated intervial

from 4230 to 4320.
0. Referring to Exhibits Two and Three, would vou
roughly identify these and state what they show?
A Yeah. Exhibits Two and Three are the completi
regorts on the wells. The first one is an initial completion

report submitted after the completion of the well, and it is

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, N W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQ 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 dated May 9th, 1973.

[85]

The next form, C-103, shows the work done on
4 the well to perforate the casing in this interval from 4230

5 to 4320.

6 0. That's the work that was done last September?
7 A, Yes.
8 0 Now prior to this -- doing this work, was the

9 well capable of taking the total output of your system?

10 A No, sir.

11 0. Since the work has been done is the well now

12 capable of taking -~ disposing of rnecessary water?

13 A Yes, sir. It is taking approximately four

14 hundred barrels an hour.

15 0. And that's all on gravity?

16 A Yes.

17 0. Mr. Abbott, refer, please, to Exhibit Number Hour.
18 A Exhibit Four shows the water disposed monthly

19 in barrels per month, and also the rate in barrels per day ir

20 the SWD, C-2, since January lst of 1975, up through June of 1976.

21 0. Has it increased any?

éz A Yes. It has increased, especially -- you will
23 notice the big jump in September of '75, when it was necessady
24 to dispose of the water that was previously being disposed of

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sereice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALRUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQO 871072
Phone 247-2224
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2 in the H-35 well, and there was a big jump in the water dispAsed.
3 0. Have you encountered any problems in connectign

4 with disposing of the water in this well since the volume

5 has 1increased?

6 A Well, it was necessary for a period of four o¥

7 five months to acidize the well monthly with two thousand

8 gallons of thirty percent hydrochloric acid, but recently the
9 well has -- seems to be acting a little better, and we havenl|t
10 acidized the well since April 22nd of this year, so it's gongé

11 about two-and-a-half months.

12 0 Would you briefly explain that?

13 A The only explanation I have is that the hottom
14 hole pressure in the San Andres gguifler ia tilat area

15 is decreasing. This could be due to a couple of things.

16 One would be the o0il production, and gas production, if any,

17 out of the San Andres. And the other factor that may influence
18 the bottom hole pressure is the withdrawal of wvater from the
19 San Andres for this water being used for water flooding

20 of the Drinkard formation by Gulf 0il Corporation.

21 0 Where is the Gulf withdrawing the water?

22 A They are withdrawing the water from the San Andres
23 and they are -- I don't have the exact location of their watear

24 source wells, but they are located about two to three miles

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247.2224
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north and west of the SWh, C-2 Well.

Q. Do vou have any knowledge as to the amount of
water that Gulf has withdrawn from those wells?

a Yes. Cumulative, a figure that we received
from Gulf recently, they had withdrawn twenty-one million
barrels out of these water source wells, which means that
we are putting in at four hundred barrels an hour, we are
putting in the -- into the C-2 Well approximately three-and-
a-half million barrels a vear, call it four million barrels
a year, and if you divide the four into the twenty-one, well

it would be five vears before we even caught up with the

withdrawals from the -- by the Gulf on this -- on these watey

scuice wells, so 1 assume that since it is one big reservolr
that any withdrawals will reflect the bottom hole pressures
in the San Andres Reservoir.

0. Mr. Abbott, referring to what has been marked

Exnibit Five, would yvou please identify that and tell us what

it shows?

A Exhibit Five is just a listing of the accumul{
water through June 30th, 1976, in our three disposal wells
in the -- this Blinebry-Drinkard disposal system. It shows
that our SWD, A-22, we are hauling some water to the well

and we have disposed of approximately twenty-three thousand

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
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2 barrels by gravity in the A-22 Well. The C-2 Well accumulatgd
3 was ahout four million eight hundred thousand barrels, and
4 the H-35 is thirteen million four hundred and forty-six

5 thousand.

6 0. Is that from the dav you started?

7 A Yes, sir.

8 0. How far back does that go, Mr. Abbott?

9 A I thirk it's 1969,
10 0. Now, referring to what has been marked Exhibi¢

11 Six, would vou identify that and state what it reflects?

12 R Exhibit Six just shows a graph ¢f the water

13 disposed in barrels a day, so we can get a graphic idea of

14 water disposed and also the wells connected to the system,

15 and you can see that it trends upward in the system. The big
16 jump in about March of '76 is when we were flowing back the

17 H-35 Well at a pretty good rate.

18 0. Have you stopped that or are you still doing 1t?
19 A No. It is still flowing back about fifty

o0 barrels an hour.

21 Q. Mr. Abbott, are there any wells vroducing fron
22 the formation into which vou are injecting this water in the

23 immediate vicinitv of your injection well, the C-2?

24 A No. There's some vroducing o0il wells in the

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
Gewveral Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224%




2 " San Andres formation down south of our disposal well,

3 an obstructure.

4 0. Do you feel that the injection of the water into
> your well is in any way affecting these wells?
6 A. I don't think it's affecting them. I can't

7 see where it could hurt them. It might help the bottom

8 hole pressure.

9 o Do you feel that the injection, continued
10 injection into the perforated zones -- the perforated zone
11 betwecn 4230 and 4320 will impair the correlative rights of

12 any of the offset operators?

13 A. No, sir.
14 0 Have any of the other offset operators other
15 than Exxon voiced any complaint about your injection into

16 this zone?

17 A No, sir.
18 o Do you feel that the disposal of the water info
19 this zone 1is in the interest of conservation and will prevent

20 | waste?

21 A Yes, sir. I think it is a good place to put
22 the water.
23 Q Do you have any alternates, alternate places?
2{__ A No, sir, not at the present time.
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Serevice
661 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
# Phone 247-2224
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0. Are there any other systems opverating in the <-

svstems as such, operating in this vicinity?

A, There are probably some small systems, yes,
operating in the -- by usually one company.
Q. Do you have anything further to offer to the

Commission at this time?

A No, other than to point out that this San Andﬁ
Aquifer is a very extended aquifer. It runs twenty or thirty
miles that T know, north, and many miles west and a little
east, and it is -- any fluids put into the San Andres are
distributed throuchout the San Andres formations.

0. All right.

MR. JENNINGS: At this time we'd offesr Exhihi

One through Six.

MR. RAMEY: Without objection Agnua Exhibit

One through Six will be admitted.

(THEREUPON, Agua Exhibits One through Six wereg

duly admitted into evidence.)
MR. RAMEY: Does that conclude your
examination?
MR. JENNINGS: That concludes my examination/

MR RAMEV: My . Abbo v

R -
3 viee,y ¥

some -- at least a Gulf water supply well some two miles norti

HOWARID W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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of your C-2?

THE WITNESS: Yes. I don't know of the exact
location, but there are -- I think they have probably more
than one well that they are pulling water out of the San Andxes.
MR. RAMEY: Are these wells updip or downdip

from yours?

THE WITNESS: They are probably downdip. I
don't know exactly how the formation runs that way.

MR. RAMEY: So if they are creating a
pressure sink in an area that is down depth from your well,
why, chances are the water would -- that you had disposed

of, would tend to =--

THE WITNESS: Mawva to that |
MR. RAMEY: -=- go downdip towards this

pressure center?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR. RAMEY: Thank yvou, Mr. Abbott.

Any otner questions of the witness?

MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Sperling.
MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Trjeras, NW.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:

0 You stated in vour opinion that the withdrawal
for supply purposes by Gulf to the north resulted in a
reduction in bottom hole pressure in the vicinity of the
C-2, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is that consistent with your previous ansﬁer

to Mr. Ramey's question --

A I think so.

0. -—- about the pressure sink?

A, Yes.

& Tou understand the principles of the water

flood, I'm sure, Mr. Abbott, don't you?

A. Yes.

0. And in the injection of water into a reservoiy,
an oil bearing reservoir, is to cause the 0il to move in
front of the water, stated very primitively, right?

A Right.

0. And the effect of that injection, then, is to
cause the o0il tc move?

e -l .

0. Right?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 2:47-2224




2 A. Yes, sir.

3 o Uh-huh. So that if you inject enough water,
4 volumetrically, yvou have to either witndraw the oil at some
5 point or have it moved to a point where it can be withdrawn

6 further away, right?

7 A, Right.
8 0. Okay. But you see no possibility of damage }
9 to correlative rights in view of the injection of four hundred i
10 barrels of water per hour or cumulative, four million eight %
«

11 hundred thousand barrels in the C-2?

12 A No. I think that is a good place to put the
13 water.
14 0. Yes. I'm aware that you have that feeling,

i5 but I don't think that answered my question.

16 A. I think by putting the water in where we are,

17 we are downdip from any cil producticn, aud assuming you havT
18 a -- that o0il is on top of the water, which it usually is in

19 these -- in this San Andres formation, that by putting the

20 water in downdip, you are not injuring the o0il producing wells.
21 0. You testified that the rate of disposal of water
22 in the C-2 at the present time is four hundred barrels per

23 || hour?

24 A Avproximately.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-222%
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0. 0f which -- yes. Of which approximately fifty
barrels represents water already injected into the H-35 Well)

and being now produced and reinjected in the C-2?

A. Yes, sir.

0. So you are not only disposing of produced watd
you are disposing of previously disposed water?

A Yes, sir.

0. This may have been asked you at some point
in one or the other of these hearings Qf which there are
numerous references. How do you account for the presence
of surface pressure in the H-35 well?

A I think most of the pressure there is either
gas or nitfcgen, and it's been present in that area for
twenty-five years that I know of.

0. Well, where is the gas coming from? What --

A I have no idea, vnless it's just a low volume

gas that may be coming out of the Yates formation.

0. And what is the depth of the Yates at that
point?

A I don't know what the Yates is.

0. Well, you are speculating then, really?

A Yes, sir.

0. All right.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scrvice
601 ‘Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102

Phone 247.2224
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2 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Sperling, are you referri%g

3 || to the pressure on the surface casing?

4 MR. SPERLING: Yes.

5 MR. RAMEY: And not the surface injection

6 pressure?

7 MR. SPERLING: No.

8 MR. RAMEY: Okay. |
9 MR. SPERLING: The recorded pressure. I'm |
10 getting over into the other case a little bit, but since we i
11 are there, so commingled now it doesn't make much difference ‘

12 I guess.

13 MR. RAMEY: That's correct.

14 0. (Mr. Sperling continuing.) Well, do you think
15 that that explains the pheromena insofar as surface pressure

16 is concerned on what you testified as being the condition

17 existing in eighty percent of the wells in the area?

18 A No. I think some of the wells that have

19 pressure are -- on the surface pipe are being caused by some

20 outside forces, but I think that a lot of the pressures

21 recorded, and I think it's been proven since they were recorded

22 that there was gas pressure that could ke bled off, and the

23 oressure had probably been accumulating in there for vears.
24 0. At the rate of fifty karrels an hour, back Fléw

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MLXICO 87102
Phone 247-222+4
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in the H-35, what is your estimate of the period of time
required to stabilize?
A. I have no idea how long it will take. I would
I would assume at that race it will prohably take another siﬁ
months.
0. I think that was your estimate, one of the pri

hearings, wasn't it?

A Must be the truth.

o Well, except for the elapsed time of six montHh
since.

A Well, we are -- the pressures are coming down
slowly on the tubing, but it is very slow.

0 Well, do yvou have any figures on what the net
disposed of water in the H-35 is at this time?

A No. We haven't made any calculation. We coul
make a calculation, but I haven't done it.

Q. Okay. So the thirteen million four hundred ar
forty-six is reduced by whatever has been back flowed, is ths
right?

A Yes, sir.

o} And you don't have any idea what that is?

A. No, sir.

Q. What you are really telling the Ccmmission in

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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Page........ 21
prior hearing and this hearing is that if you are not allowed
to inject into the C-2 well, then the only alternative is
to shut in four hundred and sixty-five wells, or as of -- as
a corollary to that, to allow you to inject into the A-22, ig it?

A, Yes, sir.

0. Well, under pressure of some substance?

A Yes.

Q Eleven hundred, twelve hundred or something?

A We asked for twelve hundred, but we don't know
exactly where -- how much pressure it will take.

0. Well, did you inject under pressure for any
interval of time into the A-22?

A No, sir, not -- we -~ the only injection has
been testing the well at completion.

Q. And for -- and what volumes are you talking
about there?

A I think at twelve hundred pounds, we could put
in nine barrels a minute, five hundred and forty barrels per
hour.

0. That's better than the C-2, right?

A Yeah, better rates, ves.

0. Yeah. So that makes it an optimum well, s0 {qr
as yvour -- that is a gcod place to dispose of the water?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 A Mell, it will take nressure to disvose, and
3 it is bhest to dispose under gravitv, and that vou don't have
4 to pay anvthing for electricity.
g Q. Well --- and vour testimonv was that the pressyre,
6 the twelve-hundred-nound pressure, the injection pressure
7 would dissivate -- ¥ don't recall what vour radius from the
8 well bore was, but in a very short distance, is that right?
9 A Yes. It will oprobablv dissipate as an
10 exponential function.
11 0. What do vou base that on?
12 A {nowledge and literature and also experience.
13 0. Where does the A-22 Well lie with reference
14 to San Andres production or any other kind of vnroduction?
15 A. Well, the SWD, A-22, is alac down structure in
i6 the San Andres, and it is among other pio2ducing wells in
17 various horizons.
18 Q. Well, is thc concentration of wells from varidus
19 horizons in the area of the A-22 the same as, more than, or
20 less than the concerntration of wells in the vicinity of, say,
21 the C-27
22 A, I think it is approximatelv the same. There
23 may bhe more wells in the A-22 area.
24 Q. How abouc the H-35 area? 1Is it comparable,
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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the same, or less?
A No. There's less vnroducing wells in the
immediate area.
0 Does the same general condition with referencd

to the concerns expressed by the Commission prevail in the
area of the A-22, as prevailed in the area of the H-35%?
That is, possibility of salt water contamination or salt
sections, all of the things that we are talking about in
the previous hearing.

A I don't know. I think thev probahly consider
a hetter disposal well, but they haven't issued an order on
a previous hearing where we asked to increase the allowable
pressure, injection pressure.

0 You testified on direct in response to
Mr. Jennings' question that in your opinion there was no
danger of injury to correlative rights by the injection of

water at the present volume into the C-2 well, right?

A No. I don't believe that -- I think that is
the case, that it won't injure any -- anybody.
0 Uh-huh. So I take it, then, you don't agree

with the conclusion and finding of the Commission in the

vresented to date is sufficient to "7 -ate that correlative
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rights will he violated if anv order or series of orders

would he issued by the Commission which would grant or would
have the effect of granting vermanent authority for injection
of water into said perforated interval in said SWD Well

Number C-2?

A No, sir. I -- I don't think that is wrong.
0 Okav.

MR. SPERLING: That's all I have.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Abbott ---

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. RAMEY: -— supposing also around the

C-2 Well there are inadequately plugged or inadequately sub-
mitted wells. Would vou conclude that putting water in at
zero pressure would be less of a hazard than putting in watef
at eighteen hundred pounds pressure?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I think it would
be less of a hazard.
MR. RAMEY: Thank vou.
Any other cuestions of the witness? He may
be excused.
(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
MR. RAMFEY: Tet's take zabcut a five~minut%

break.
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2 {(THEREUPON, Exxon Exhibits One through Seven
3 were dulv marked for identification.;
n 4 (THEREUPOM, the proceedings stood in a brief
5 recess.)
6 MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order.
7 Mr. Scerling.
8 MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir.
9
10 W. L. JORDAN, JR.
i 11 was called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn,
12 testified uvoon his oath as follows, to-wit:
13 DIRECT EXAMINATION
14 BY MR. SPERLING:
15 0 Mr. Jordan, for the record, will you state vyour
16 name, place of residence, your emplover, and the cavacity in
17 which you are employed?
18 A I'm W, L. Jordan, Jr., production geologist
19 for Exxon Company, U.S.A., Andrews, Texas.
20 0. Are you familiar with the subject matter of
21 this hearing?
22 A Yes,
23 0. Have vou on anv previous nccagsion testified
ZQ-_ before the Commission so that vour gualifications are a mattdr
| of record? HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Pho. » 247-2224
I
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A. Yes.
N, Okay.
MR. SPERLING: Are the witness' qualificationh

accenptable, Mr. Examiner?

MR. RAMFEY: Yes. I am familiar with
Mr. Jordan.

MR. SPERI.ING: Thank you.

o Would vou please refer to what's been marked
for identification as Exxon Exhibit Number One in this case,
and identify it and explain what it vortravs?

A Exhibit NMumber One is a structure map on the
stratigraphic top of the San Andres formation in the general
vicinity of Exxon's New Mexico "S" state lease, the contour
interval is ten feet and the scale is one inch equals two

thousand feet. The "S" state lease is in Township 22 South,

37 East, and hereafter all locations will be referred to thig

township and range and we will refer to them bv section and
number. The "S" state lease is bounded in the vellow color.
The red triangles are the San Andres completions. There wersg
nine San Andres completions. There are presently seven
producers. The pool covers avproximately a thousand acres,
and cumulative production is as ot 4/1/76, is four hundred aj

sivty thousand karrels. Agua, Incorporated's salt water

FIOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Cowrt Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phonr 247-222%
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disposal well C-2 is circled in red. The structure in this

area is -- well, there is a structural high in the west

portion of Section Two, and in the east portion of Section Three,

another small high in the northwest vortion of Section Eleven,

and the northeast portion of Section Ten. There is a re-entrant

7 in the southeast portion of Section Two, and the dip is in

8 the northeast of the hundred and twenty miles -~ a hundred a+d
9 twenty feet per mile. There are two lines of cross section

10 shown on the map, AA prime in red, which is Exhibit Two,

11 and BB prime in green, which is Exhibit Number Three.

12 MR. SPERLING: I might sav by way of explanation
13 to the Commission that necessarily some of the testimony that

14 we will present will be cumulative or repetitious, hopefully

15 not too much so, but it is difficult to divide this into '
16 segments, and sStill make some sense. We have attempted to

17 update the information that was presented at the previous

18 hearing, which was case number 5562, with the hearing having

19 been held on September 26th, 1975. The information which

20 we are presenting is as I have indicated, an update in most
21 instances of the previous information, and is presented in ar
22 effort to orient the entire Commission as distinguished from
23 the Dxauminer with the present vroblem, insofar as Exxon's

24 viewpoint 1s concerned.
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0, With that explanation, Mr. Jordan, would vou
refer now to what's heen marked as FExhibit Two by Exxon in
this matter, and explain what it is and what it shows?

A Exhibit Number Two is a structural and
stratigraphic cross section showing continuity in the San
Andres formation between Agua, Incorporated, State C-2,
and other wells in the FKunice South Andres Pool, vertical
scale is two-and-a-half inches equals one hundred feet,
and horizontal scale is, none. 1Is there a problem?

MR. MUTTER: AA prime?

THE WITNESS: Yes. That's number two, Dan.

The fellowing wells have been used in this

cross section from left to right, Warren Petroleum Corporatién,

Funice Plant number 161, salt water disvosal well number one
Section Three; Unit H, represented by gamma ray neutron load
The Exxon Company, U.S.A., New Mexico "S" State Number 26,
Section 2, Unit L, represented by gamma ray sidewall neutrorn
Third well from the left is Exxon Company, U.4
State "S" numbeir four water source well. Secition Two, Unit N
alsc represented by gamma ray sidewall neutron.
Tne next well is Agua, Incorvorated, State C-2

salc water disposal well, Section 2, Unit C, represented by

gamma ray sidewall neutron.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 The next well is Anadarko Production Company,

3 Lou Wortham Namber 5, in Section 11, Unit C, gamma rav sidewall

4 neutron.

5 Next is Anadarko Production Company Lou WOrth#m

6 Mumber 6, also in Section 11, Unit E, gamma ray sidewall neutron.
7 The next well is Anadarko Production Company,

8 Lon Wortham € MNumbker 2, Ucction 11, Unii G, represented by

9 gamma ray density log. é
10 Following that is Anadarko Production Company |

11 Lou Wortham C Number 1, Section 11, Unit B, gamma ray
12 density log.
13 Last well on the cross section is Exxon Compa#y,

14 U.S5.A., New Mexico "S" State Number 104, in Section 2, Unit 0.

15 This well is represented by a stick as no log of a proper

lé6 scale is available. On Exxon's "S" State 104, the data has
17 een scaled to fit the scale of the cross section, and

18 incorporated on this stick, so it is compatible with the rest
19 of the wells, as far as sub sea depths are concerned and

20 as far as stratigraphy is concerned. I refer you to the

21 horizontal lines on the cross section, the top line is a

22 stratigraphic top of the San Andres formation.

23 0. This is the interval colcored in green?

24 A No. Starting at the top.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N W,
1 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
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2 (1 All right.

3 A On the cross section, using the horizontal linmes,
4 the first line is a stratigraphic top of the San Andres forma-

5 tion, commonly referred to as the White Lime in the old days

6 The next horizontal line is minus five hundred

7 foot sub sea, and that is the depth of which cross section

8 was hung, or constructed.

9 The next straight horizontal line is a minus %
10 eight sixty-four at the left end, is a structural sub sea

11 top of Aqua, Incorporated, perforations, and their State C

12 Number 2. There are two parallel lines that are not straighg.
13 They have an arrow between them. This is the stratigraphic

14 equivalent interval of Agua, Incorporated, perforations.

15 Perforations on this cross section are shown in the well bore

16 by the large black bars. I forgot to mention that the

17 stratigraphic -- the equivalent interval of Adgua's pverforaticgn
18 is colored green. From this cross section we can see that

19 Agua's perforations llave been correlated stratigraphically,

20 and their equivalent --

21 MR. JENNINGS: Put it up on the wall. You cgn

22 see better.
23 THE WITNESS: Well, I think evervbody has one.

24 I can make it all right if vou all can make it.
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Agua is perforated in the same zone that Exxon Company, U.S.A.

State "S" Number 4 water source well was perforated. It

also is perforated in the zone that Anadarko Production Compdny,

Lou Wortham Number 5 is producing from, it is also perforated
in Anadarko's Lou Wortham C Number 2. 7The stratigraphic
equivalent interval also covers the lower portion of Humble's
verforation, and their State "S" 104. So from this cross
section, it is clear that Agua has perforated in a strati-
graphically equivalent zone of these producing wells.

That's all on that one.

0. Okay. Would you now refer to what's been marked

for identification as Exxon's Exhibit Three and explain the
purpose of that exhibit?

A . Exhibit Number Three is a structural and
stratigraphic cross section showing continuity, direct
comparison between Agua's State C-2 injection well, and
Humble's New Mexico "8" State Number 104. This cross section
has a vertical scale of two inches egual cone hundred feet,
and no horizontal scale. Starting at the top, the first

horizontal line is stratigraphic top of the San Andres.

The next horizontal line is a minus five-hundried-

foot line on which this secticn was hung.

The next straight horizontal line is the eight

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 minus eight sixty-four line, which is the top of Agua's

3 perforations. Once again, the parallel lines which are not

4 horizontal represent the stratigraphic equivalent interval

5 of Agua, Incorporated's, perforations. They have been correlated

6 directly to Humble's State "S" 104, and are shown at that sa+e

7 stratigraphic interval, and it shows that Agua is perforated

o

in the lower part of the same section we have perforated and

9 from which we are producing o0il. As a result of this study,
10 Exxon is of the opinion that ejecting salt water into the
11 perforated zones in Agua's C Number 2 is causing waste and is
12 violating Exxon's correlative rights. Exxon would expect th#t %
13 Agua would be ordered to cease injection until the well is
14 returned to its former status.
15 0. Now, by former status, do you mean that which |
16 existed at the time the authorization was to inject or dispo&e ‘
17 into the open hole interval?
18 A. Exactly.
19 0. All right. And the open hole interval is belqgw

20 what has been indicated on Exhibit Three as the bottom of the

] 21 seven-inch casing, is that right?
j” 22 A Yes, sir. That's seven -- forty-four hundread |feet.
£y
£3
; 23 0. Okay. What is the total depth of -- indicated

24 at the top of the evhibit, 49502 That is T.D.
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A, Yes. That's correct. The production data

and completion data is shown at the bottom of the logs on
both cross sections.

o} You have worked in this area and with this
particular formation for some time, Mr. Jofdan?

A Yes, I have.

0. All right. And this has been a continuing
effort on your part?

A Yes, it has.

0. Okay. What is your conclusion insofar as

possible volumes of 0il in the San Andres within the section

which comprises Exxon's lease, that being Section 2, I believye?

A Sir, we don't really have any way of knowing
what those volumes are. We know that we are producing oil
from all up and down the entire San Andres section here.
There are probably more than one ©il water contact. As a

matter of fact, I expect that there's several within the

interval.

O I see.

A. So far, there's been no oil water contact
established.

0. Okay. Do you have anvthing further to add at

this time, Mr. Jordan?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 . Mo, sir.

3 MR. SPERLING: That's all I have of this withess

4 at this time.

5 MR, RAMEY: Any questions of the witness,
6 Mr. Jennings?

2 MR. JENNINGS: Yes.

8

9 CROSS EXAMINATION

10 BY MR. JENNINGS:

11 0. Mr. Jordan, what is =-- you carried me a littleé

12 | fast here so I'm —- I will have to get a little further

13 explanation. You referred to vour various wells. Which --

14 would you identify your producing wells on this ~-- on one of

15 your exhibits, say, on Exhibit Three?

16 A Let's go to Exhibit Number One. This was the

17 structure map on top of the San Andres. It has the wiggly

18 lines on it, sir. |
19 The wiggly lines. Okay. |
20 MR. SPERLING: Contours.

21 A In the southwest corner of the southwest corngr

22 of Section 2, is Exxon's State -- is Exxon's water source well

23 Number 4, which is a discovery well for this pool. That

24 produced eighty-seven thousand barrels of oil, and in the

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 southwest of the south<ast is Exxon's New Mexico "S" State
3 || 104, which is a producer. In the southeast of the southeast
4 is Exxon's Number 44, which also was completion in the San
5 Andres, is presently shut in.

- 6 0. How much did the four -- Number 4 well -- we'l]l
7 call it the four in the southwest southwest produce last month?

8 A In the southwest of the southwest. Sir, that

9 well is plugged. It was plugged -- there is a plugging
10 symbol.

11 0 Well, maybe I missed you. What -- you have two
12 producing wells or three producing wells in Section 2?
13 A No, sir. We have one producing well in
14 Section 2. That is New Mexico "S" State Numbei 104,
15 0. And when was the well in the southwest southwdgst
16 of Section 2 plugged?
17 A That is -~ hold on just a second. Let me finﬂ
18 it. Sir, that well was plugged 5/14/76.
19 0. How much was it making a month immediately
20 before it was plugged? How much did it make last year? It

21 would be easier.

22 MR. SPERLING: We will have the monthly and
23 cuniulatlive production from another witress, Mr. Jennings, if
24 that will be of anyv help to vou.
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Page....... 36
MR. JEMNNINGS: Okay. All right.
THE WITNESS: Sir, I will answer ycur question,

but it will take me a minute to look it up. 1It's on these

plats that you are going to get -- that you have been furnished

and that the engineering witness will talk to vou about.
MR. JENNINGS: Okay. I didn't have time

to read them.

MR. RAMEY: Would vou rather wait and
question - -

MR. JENNINGS: Yeah, I will wait. I will wail

MR. RAMEY: -- the other witness on him,

Mr. Jennings?
MR. JENNMNINGS: Yeah.
0. And the other witness will testify as to the

production from the 104 well, too?

A. Yes.
0 And do you know about the 44 well?
A That well was shut in in August of 1974, and

it remains shut in.

you have any information -- or do you have any information

increased or diminished the production in your only producind

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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2 well, the 1042

3 A, We really don't have any way cf telling that

4 at this time.

5 0. Did your 104 well produce anything other than|oil?

6 A, Yes. It also produced water. We are going iPto

7 that. Would you like for me to go ahead now? I'm not going|--

8 0 I thought you were through.

9 A Yes, I was. ]
10 0 Well, someone else is going into it. %
11 A Yes.

12 MR. JENNINGS: I don't think I have anything

13 further.

14 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the
15 witness? Mr. Sperling?
16 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

17 || BY MR. SPERLING:

18 0. Mr. Jordan, would you look at Exhibit Number
19 Three, and with particular reference to the plat that is shown
20 on three, there are a number of wells indicated other than

21 those that are shown by the red triangle. What do those

22 represent? What kind of wells are those?

23 A. Most of thage ar

6]
v}

veils, and

24 those are -- the Paddock Unit wells are ones that we plan to
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re-complete from the Paddock into the San Andres at a later
date.

Q. Do you consider those or a number of those as
potential San Andres producers at some point in time?

A. Yes, sir. At the present time we have to
consider everv one of those wells as a potential San Andres
producer.

0. Do you have information upon which to base
that assumption?

A Well, the New Mexico "S" State 104 was former]
a Paddock well. It is now an oil well,

0. I see., Well, do I understand, then, that as
the Paddock is depleted, that you have plans for San Andres
completions in the same well bore?

a, That's correct.

Q. Okay. And will Mr. Reavis inform us further

with reference to that?

A, There is an engineering exhibit showing the
Paddock locations that are future completion in the San Andre

0. Okay.

MR. SPERLING: That's all.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scrvice
€01 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102

h4

Phone 247-2224



(2]

10

11

12

13

14

16

17

18

RECR0OS5 EXAMINATIONM

BY MR, JFNNINGS:
0, In your testimony that vou have just given,
Mr. Jordan, did vou mean to refer also to Well Numbers 28,

28, 30 and 31?2

A Yes, sir. That's correct.
0. When were those wells drilied?
A Sir, I can't answer that. I don't recall whenp

those wells were drilled.

0 Are you the geologist in charge of that area?
A No, sir.
0. Do vou know if the San Andres formation was

tested in those wells?

A I don't know whether it was or not, but when
they were drilling those wells they generally spudded and
headed for the target and completed and put them onstream.

They didn't generally test the other zones.

¢ Well, when were those wells drilled?

A, Once again, sir, I don't recall when they Qer&
drilled.

0, Are some of them recent wells?

s
b

They are old wells.

0, Some of them been deepened?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 ., Not that I know of. These wells are in the
3 raddock Unit, which is operated by =--

4 0, The wells that are not in the Paddock Unit.
5 A Yes. There are several pays in this area.

6 There's Penrose Skelly, there's Blinebry, there's Drinkard,

7 there's Granite Wasn. This is a wmulti-pay area.
) 8 0 Well, is there any way to distinguish which
9 wells are -- the Granite Wash wells or Drinkard wells and thl

10 Paddock wells?

11 B, Not on this map. We used -- we have used the

12 Paddock wells and San Andres wells on here to show what we afe

13 trying to explain.

14 0. That is, that you ultimately are going to use

15 these for the Sanr Andres?

16 A Yes. Yes. And we have used other wells for
i 17 control on top of the San Andres.
18 0. I have information that looks to me like that
S 19 Mumber 31 well was spudded in June -- on June 7th, '76. Am

20 1 haywire on that?

i 21 A Of '362
;s, 22 0. Seventy-six.
* 23 L% Yes, sicr. You are. ‘his is a Paddock Unit

24 31 Well. You're talking about the Exxon Company, U.S.A.

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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2 State "S" Number 31.

3 0 Well, there are other wells that vou haven't

4 shown on there. Maybe that's what's confusing me.

5 A Yes. That's true. I just exnlained.

6 it These are just the Paddock wells?

7 A, Paddock wells, San Andres wells and the wells

8 that I have used for control to draw my map.

9 o Well, then -- | !
10 A This map is not complete insofar as having every §

g

11 well in this area on the map, .f that's what vou're trying t¢ -- |
12 0. Well, I see a well 31 and I'm wondering what +-

13 A. Yes, sir. Let me explain one more time.

14 That 31 is a Paddock Unit Number 31 Well.

15 Q. i see.
16 A It's in the Paddock Unit which we operate. Tﬂe
17 well yvou referred to as being spudded recentlv is the Exxon

18 Company, U.S.A., New Mexico "S" State Number 104, which is a
19 proposed Drinkard Granite Wash completion. Now all you have

20 to do is differentiate the two, say, Paddock Unit 31, and

21 you're looking at this well right here, New Mexico "S" State
22 31 is in the northeast of the northeast.
23 0 Okay. Clarified it a little bit. Now, do vouy

24 know if in the wells that have been recently drilled, if the

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sevvice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2221%
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San Andres has been tested?
A No, sir. We haven't been testing, not on the
"S" State lease.
0. Well, it's -- we're all talking about Saction|2,

are we not?

A Yes. That's the "S" State lease.
Q Okay.

MR, JENNINGS: That's all.

MR. SPERLING: * That's all I have.
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Stamets.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, STAMETS:

0. Mr. Jordan, do you have any indication either
from the logs on thz Agua well or from records of Exxon well%
in the area or any other records that there is o0il in this
green striped interval on vour Exhibits Two and Three in the
C-2 disposal well or in the immediate vicinity of the C-2
disposal well?

A Well, let me refer you to Exhibit Number Two
once again, and I'd like for you to look and see that they
are disposing into the same stratigraphic interval once more|

We are clear on that?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
Geueral Court Refiorting Scrutce
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQO 87102
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0, Right. TI'wm clear that it is the sane interval
but what I want to know is, is there anv oil there at the (-2

well?

~

A Okay. What I'm about to say is that we have not

found an oil water centact.. The o0il water contact has not be
defined, and we don't know how far downdip we can go and
still produce oil.

0. I don't believe that answers myv question.
What I'm asking -- I don't want -- I'm not intcrested right
now where the 0il wate~ contact is. Do you see any oil at
the =2 location in the San Andres in this green interval?

A No, sir, but we don't have ény way of seeing
whether there is any o0il there or not. We haven't tried to
produce it. We haven't run proper logs in that area to try
tc define it. It's very expensive to do this, and what vou
ordinarily do is work vour way from the oil patch downdip
until you find the o0il water contact, and that's the way we
have tackled the job, so in answer to your question, no, sir
we don't see any o0il down there, because we haven't tesi :|
down that way.

2l Any of the Exxon wells drilled in that area,
wvas there a geologist on the well site or was there a genlog!

to examine the samnles for shows of 0il in the San Andres,

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Conrt Reporting Sercice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
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2 in that zone?
3 A This was in what is sometimes referred to as
4 the olden davs, and they did run samples and there's oil stajn
5 throughout a large part of the San Andres section, so it's nét
6 at all uncommon to find oil stains, Jreat porosity, evervthipg
7 you need except sometimes there's water.
B 8 0. But you can't tell us whether in fact in the
; 9 zone of interest here, whether there were samples and whethef
10- they showed o0il?
) 11 A In the immediate vicinity of this well?
12 0. Of the C-2.
13 A No, I can't. %
14 o Now, looking at Exhibit Number One, again, it |
15 would appear to me that structurally the C-2 well is lower than
16 any producing well in the pool, is that correct? E
i7 A By two feet -- oh, vroducina well. Okay.

18 All right. Yes, it is.

19 0. Okay. And the next highest well is your

20 Number 44 well, which 1s shut in?

21 A Yes.

22 0. Will the next witness testify as to why that
23 well is shut in?

24 A Well, I can testify --

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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MR, SPERLINC: Yeah.
THE WITNESS: We can have him testify to
that, ves.
MR. SPERLING: Or you can, if vou can, whatey

MR. JFENNINGS

If he knows, he can testify.

MR. STAMETS: Yeah, I'G like to know why,
from either witness.

THE WITNESS: All right. Because it made
water on the original San Andres completion and we have shut
it in waiting -- pending further information in this area.

We didn't want to plug it because we might be plugging an o0il
well. The water level -- when we tried to complete this well
the water was at two hundred and sixty feet, and we had a max
320 on there and it coculdn't move the water fast enough to
let the oil come into the well bore. It made too much =-
maintained too much of a head.

0. Was this well completed in the zone of intered
here today?

A Yes. Yes.

0. So at least in that well there's quite a bit
of water?

A, Now wait just a minute. When vou sayv the zoné

of interest, are vyou talking about Agua’s verforated intervaﬁ

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Servier
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 2:47-2224

-




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

0. Right.. Agua's perforated interval.

A Nc.

0. Or the green interval on your exhibit.

A No. It's perforated above that interval.

0. Perforated above that interval?

A Yes.

Q. So in that well, vou're not sure what's in the

zone of interest?

A That's correct.

Q. Referring to Exhibit Number One again, in the
southeast quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 3, 1
see a well mark as SWD, and I believe it also shows on your

cross section Exhibit A.

A Would you give that location again, please?

0. Southeast of the nor:heast of Section 3.

A. Yes.

Q Now is that an active salt water disposal well
A As far as I know.

0. And that is disposing -- well, let's see, is

that into the San Andres, the zone of interest here?

A That's the left-hand well on Exhibit Number TWw

Y
Qn L

Iow, is the green zone. zone of interest open

in that salt water disposal well?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
Grenoral Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUF, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224
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% Yes, it is. You will see a casing, see, at
4131 and it is open hole below that.

0. Okay. MNow, going back to Exhibit Number One
again, it appears to me that the San Andres there is about
a minus 442, I guess?

A. That's close.

0. All right. And that well then is structurally

higher than a couple of vour producing wells, or at least ong¢

=

of the producing wells, and is structurally higher than the

C-2 Well?
A Yes.
MR. STAMETS: I have no further questions.
MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the
witness?
MR, JENMNINGS: One thing.
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Jennings.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:

Q Back to the wells that vou have recently dril)
would you just refer to what is marked Exhibit Number One andg
tell me where those wells are located?

A You'll have to give me a minute. I have got 4§

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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2 dig. Okav. Sir, we don't have that information with us.

3 I could tell you where the one is that we are drilling preseptly.
4 Q All right. Where is it?

5 A It's in the northeast of the northeast of

6 Section 2.
7 0 Northeast -- okay. And that is about, oh,
8 three~quarters of a mile east or maybe not that much, half

9 mile east of the C-2 Well?

10 A That's correct.

11 Q And did you have geologists on that well when
12 it was going down?

13 A Mot through the San Andres, no.

14 0. Were vou not interested in the San Andres in

15 that well that is right up by vour C-2 Well?

16 A Yes. We are interested in what is in the San
17 Andres, but economics require that we drill a salt water and
18 the cuttings are very, very fine, and by the time you get the
19 cuttings you could see very little stain or porosity.

20 All yvou could tell is that it is a white line tan, gray dolonite,

21 and this doesn't help us very much.

22 0. Have vou drilled a well located in Unit F

23 on that location, on that section?

24 7, Sir, I don't recall. Are you talking about a

recent well?
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scrvtee
i 601 ‘Ijeras, N.W.
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0. Yes, sir, vour --
A It seems like --
0. Your State Well Number 28 shows to be in Unit

which is twenty-one hundred and sixty feet from the north and
eighteen hundred feet from the west of Section 2.

A That's right. I think that's correct.

Q And that is almost between the C-2 Well and
your other production to the south?

A That's correct.

0. But you -- again, vou have not made any effort

F,

to check these wells as they were drilled, as for the San Andres

potential?
A What do you mean bv checking?
0. Well, I mean run samples or test the well as

yvyou go down.

A Well, T explained to you vwhat happened to our
samples. We take drill time so we can tell about porosity,
the samples are no good. It doesn't do any good to run them,
It is a matter of economics. We can't put mud into the top
of the hole and drill a reasonably cheap well.

0 And notwithstanding the fact that you contempl
later developing these Paddock wells or trving to comnlete +F

the San Andres wells, vou didn't check the particular locatig

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 ‘[ijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224

T T




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

at this time?

A That's correct. "The well we are presently

drilling won't -- we couldn't have checked it, anvhow. We h#ve

got loose circulation in the San Andres.

0. That is in a well in Unit 87

A Yes.

Q. At what depth?

A At about forty-four to forty-five hundred, and

down in the upper part of the San Andres.

MR. JENNINGS: That's all.

MR, RAMEY: Any other questions of the
witness? He may be excused.

MR. SPERLING: Excuse me. I have one

question with reference to the exhibits and their identificat

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SPERLING:

0 Were Exhibits One through Three prepared by
you or under your suvervision?

A Yes, they were.

MR. SPERLING: I'd like to offer those three

w2

exhibiis at this time as 1dentified and testified to by this

witness.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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2 MR, RAMEY: Without objection, FExxon
3 Exhibits One, Two and Three will be admitted.
4 (THEREUPON, Exxon Exhibits One, Two and Three|were
g duly admitted into evidence.)
6 (THEREUPON,; the witness was excused.)
7 FARLEY REAVIS
ﬁ 8 was called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn,
9 testified upon his ocath as follows, to-wit:
10 DIRECT EXAMINATION

11 BY MR. SPERLING:
12 0. Would you please state vour name, your place
13 of residence, your employer, and the capacity in which you ate

14 employed?

15 A I'm —— my name is Harley Reavis. I'm a
1le conservation engineer for Exxon Company, U.S.A., Division of
17 Exxon Corporation. I live in Midland, Texas, work in the
18 division coffice for Exxon.
19 Q. Mr. Reavis, have vou on any previous occasion
: 20 testified before the Commission so that your qualifications
il 21 are a matter of record?
48 22 A Yes, sir, I have,
3f
o8 232 O You have testified concerning your qualifications
24 as an engineer?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scrvice
601 Tijeras, MW,
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
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Iy Yes, sir.

Q. Okay.

MR. SPERLING: Are the witness' qualificationps
acceptable?

MR. RAMEY: Yes, they are, Mr. Sperling.

MR. SPERLING: All right. Thank you.

0. You are familiar with the Exxon lease which
covers Section 2 in 37 East, 22 South?

A Yes, sir, I am.

0. You have been present on the occasions of the

other hearings with reference to the subject matter of this
hearing?

A I have been to all of the hearings except the
one held in September, 197¢, and I helped the gentleman who
presented that particular case, prepare the case.

Q I see. So you are familiar with the area and

the subject matter?

A Yes, sir, I am.

0. Would you please --

MR. RAMEY: Was that September of '75 or --
THE WITNESS: Seventy~-five. Excuse me.

>

Ta¥ o~ ]
¥

oculd you please reter to what's beer .arked

for identification as FExhibit Four in this matter on behalf df

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Scroice
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Exxon and exnlain that exhikit and the information which is

shown on 1it?

A Exhibit Number Four is a plat of the area whi¢h

it similar to the plat that was shown as Exhibit One, that w+
presented by Mr. Jordan. This well showed -- this map shows
red triangles for the wells that have been completed in the
San Andres formation, and it shows also the Apbril, 1976,
production in barrels ot o0il per day as the top number to thﬁ
right of the well, and is the lower number, is the barrels of
water per day. This particular map shows that Exxon's New
Mexico State "S" AWSW well has been plugged and abandoned.
Exxon's 104 well on the same lease is making thirteen barrel$
of o0il and one hundred and five barrels of water, and the
well shown at well 44 on the Exxon State "S" lease is shut i+

Two additional wells on there are the Anadark¢
Number 5 Lou Wortham, which produced fifty-four barrels of
0il in April, nineteen barrels of water. Their number 1 well
produced thirty-nine barrels of o0il, and a hundred and fifty+¢
barrels of water.

The othei four wells produced sixteen barrels
of 0il or less. 'This also shows the location of the C-2 Well
operated by Agua, which is approximately three-quarters of a

mile north of the nearest vnroduction.

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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0. Okay. That nearest vroduction being your 104
well?
A. Yes, sir.
0. Okay. There are a number of other wells

indicated as being located in Section 2, as well as other
sections. What is the significance of those wells indicatea
on the map?

A These other wells on the map was the base map
which was used to draw up the contours and put down the basig
well data for this particular hearing. There has been
additional wells drilled in this area. I believe Mr. Jordan

explained to vou.

0. Okay. The basic purpose of Exhibit Four, then,

is simplv to show current production?
A Yes, sir, it is.

0. Okay. Refer to what's been marked as Exhibit

Five, and explain that exhibit and the information shown on 1

. Exhibit Five is the same plat as the previous
exhibit, showing the cumulative production by each producing
well up through to July, 1976. This shows the -- Exxon's
New Mexico State water supplv Well Number 4, as having produg

some eightv-seven thonsand barrels of oil

Tewrwrman l
L2330

~ TNA AT,
Py - RV e Ly

Mexico State "S" Well, produced some twenty-six thousand harpg

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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of o0il, the Paddock Unit Well 'umber 44, which was taken oven
by Exxon and testod nroduced -- shows zero barrels of oil.
There was a minute amount of oil came out when they tested it
The other two better wells in the field is
the Anadarko Well Number Five in the northwest of Section 11
which has produced some hundred and sixteen thousand barrels
of o0il, the Anadarko Number Well in the northeast of
Section 11 that produced some hundred and forty-two thousand
barrels of o0il. The Number 2 Well has produced some forty-si
thousand barrels of oil.
There are three other wells that have produced
fifteen, five-and-a-half, and twenty-two thousand barrels
of 0il. You will ncte from this that there's about four of
the eight wells that have produced enough to pay out the well
so we can see that there is economic oil here. However,

the risk of completing the well is quite high.

¢ Do vou have anvthing else to add concerning fi
A I believe that's all,

i A1l right. Then please refer to six.

B. Exhibit Six is a similar plat to the others,

except we have shown potential San Andres completions on the

Pl [ S P B
Evweon loas nn o&CTiion

~ 4 Ty
L Aoar Y

& have also added one other Citcd

-~
Lo

lease in Section 35, the southeast quarter, and the reason
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we have shown these wells is to show that there are some
twelve -- fourteen wells on that lease that are still potenti
candidates for re-completion. We have also shown arrows
through six of these wells. These six wells were the injecti
wells for the double five spot for the Paddock Unit where
we injected water into these six wells to determine the flood
ability of the Paddock Unit.

Q Where does the Paddock lie with reference --
vertical reference to the San Andres in this area?

A The Paddock Unit is producing from the San Ang

which is below the San Andres formation.

0. How far below?
A I don't know what the exact depth is.
Q. Okay. Okay. Do veou have anything else to add

with reference to Exhibit Six?
A. No:. sir.
0. Refer to Exhibit Seven, and I think these are

in combination, seven --

A Yes, sir.
QO -- eight through what?
A This is a graph for each well showing the oil

and water production and barrels ver month and the gas-oil

ratio averages taken at periods of time. Now, the water

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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vroduction under the »rimary exhibit, we have colored it blug,

underneath 1t, and the 0il production in barrels per month,
we have shown it as green underneath it. All the copies
won't have that varticular coloring on it.

MR. JENNINGS: - I haven't seen anvy of it.

THE WITMESS: I had to color them, Mr.
Jennings, so we got short.

0 Well, the pnarticular well to which the graphs
refer is identified in the lower right-hand corner of each
of the sheets?

A. Yes, sir, it is.

0 And these are the wells that have produced

from the San Andres in this field, is that right?

A, Yes, sir. This includes each well that has
produced in the San Andres [ield.
) Okay. Other than that, the exhibits appear

to be self-explanatory,; right?

A Yes, sir. xt shows that they are -- all the
wells produce 0il, in varying degrees, and I would like to
run through the first three or four of them.

0. Very good.

A Tha Evvon VMew Mexico State 104 is the first

one, and it shows the ©0il »roduction as about a thousand bary

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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601 Tijeras, N W.
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2 a month for the first vear, and it is now down to about five
3 nundred bharrels ver month. The Pxxon New Mexico State
4 Number 4, the water source well, showed that the water pro-
5 duction is something way above ten thousand barrels per montpk,
6 and until the end of '72, production ceased in that well,
7  4nd '74, at that time it was producing about five hundred
8 barrels per month, and the water production at that time was
9 something like twenty thousand barrels a day -- I mean a monﬁh.
10 Excuse me.
11 The Anadarko Lou Wortham C~1, which is a --
12 one of the better wells in the field, we can see that the oil
13 production from that particular well has been over a thousand
14 barrels per month for the last five or six years. The Anadagko
15 L.ou Wortham Number 5, has likewise been over one thousand
16 barrels per month for several vears. The Anadarko Lou Worth#m
17 C~-2 is also producing over a thousand barrels per month for
18 the last several ycars.
4 19 0 Does that complete your testimony insofar as
\E 20 these gravh exhibits are concerned?
;» 21 A Yes, sir, it does.
% 22 0. Okay. Would yvou refer now to what's been marlied
f‘ 23 as Exhibit Eight and explain Lhal exhiblt? Don'‘t we have
24 that one marked?
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Screice
601 Tijeras, N.W.
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2 A, Mo. e don't have that one marked. We didn't
3 irclude that.
4 0. Qkay. Scratch that.
5 A That exhibit has been pcresented before --
6 ) Okay. In a previous hearing.
7 A. -- its potentials and showing the initial ocil
8 producticn and water production.
9 0. That same information or at least a vortion
10 of it is shown on the secl_ion, too, I believe?
11 A Yes, sir.
12 ) Cross sections? Mr. Reavis, would you state
13 your opinion as to the effect of the injection of water in
14 the volumes that have previously been testified to into the
15 C-2 Well of Agua upon the potential San Andres production fr¢m
16 Section 2, as previnusly identified?
17 A Yes, sir. We have looked at how much water has
, 18 been injected into the well, C-2, and since the well has bee$
;: 19 perforated, and I made a rough calculation. I won't say
;;A 20 it was rough. It is a legitimate calculation, and it is
é;( 21 assuming the worse situation could exist in the C-2, in that
A 22 most of the water is going into C-2's perforations. The disposal
232 rate into thal well vrior to July, 1975, was some twenty—sean
24 | hundred barrels ver dav. Since that time they have been
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sereice
601 “Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 217-2224
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injecting roughly ninety-three hundred barrels wer day into

that well, which, if we assume that all of that water went
into the C-2 nerforations, which is according to the testimony
that's been given here, 1 think we could assume that that
situation could exist, that would be some sixty~five hundred

and seventy-four barrels ver day, ithat it's been going on

some nine months, which would be some one million eight hund{ed

thousand barrels of water. Assuming that ninety feet had
twenty percent porosity, this would cover some twelve acres,
nearly thirteen acres, actually. And the radial that that
well -- the water that's been injected into the perforations
would be up some four hundred and twenty-three feet out somew
so we can't expect much water effect to reach the wells,
three-fourths of a mile away with this amount of water that's
been injected to date. However, the effect of every barrel
going into that well is moving something off the lease,

and we feel that it is moving, along with the water that is

moving off, it is moving some o0il off.

o Well, is that in a nutshell a summary of Exxon's

position in opposition to the continued injectior into the

pverforated interval in the C-2 Well?

Ll

of this particular lease while we feel there is a potential

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Rehorting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 237-2224
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01l production that can be had from this particular lecase.
This is like a person coming on your lease, start injecting
into your o0il zone, and you would not allow it, and I don't
think anyone would want that to happen to them.

0. Okay. Well, then, the conclusion to be drawn
from that, is that vou feel, it is your ovinion that Exxon's

correlative rights are being violated?

A Yes, sir, 1 do.

Q Okay. Do vou have anything further at this time
A No, sir. I believe not.

0, All right.

MR. SPERLING: That's all I have at this time,

MR. RAMEY: Any guestions of the witness?
Mr. Jennings.

MR. JENNINGS: I have a few.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JEWNINGS:

0. Mr. Reavis, you said that o0il was being moved
off of the Exxon lease. In which direction?

A, We have to assume until we have something else

to prove it, that the water being injected intec a radial ared,

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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there's withdrawals from this reservoir to the north, and I
understand from Gulf and also to the south from the Fxxon

well, and the Anadarko wells, and the Gulf well. Therefore,

I assume it's going both directions, if you take the withdra&als

in those directions. Personally, I think it is probably going

in all directions, in this particular lease, with the
permeability and porosity that we have in this lease, that
this particular injection would be in a radial manner.

0. Did you have any indicaiion of increased
pvroduction in your two -- or vour two wells that you shut in,
and the other well that vou are still oroducing in Section 2
from the injection of this --

A No, sir, and I don't think any reservoir

engineer can indicate that you would get a response in that

distance of nearly three—-quarters of a mile or roughly threeq

guarters of a mile, within several vears, actually.
0. And I believe that one of vour assistants at

the last time stated that -- at one hearing, that you had son

plans to develop the San Andres production on this particulaxpg

lease. 1Is that true?
A Yes, sir. They still have those plans.
What have yvou done since the last nine months

concerning this?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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A e have bheen - our district is working on
this varticular oroblem, and thev have got to prepare their
study and go to the other orerators and request their
permission to cease this plan, cease injection, and if this
is what they come up with, if they come up that they want
to try something else, we might do that, so we don't know
exactly when we are going to be able to do anvthing at this
particular point, hecause we have got a lot of other people

involved besides Exxon Company.

0. I see. Now what -- just what does the Paddock

Unit embrace, just the Paddock formation?
A Yes, sir. That's right.
0. And then the only rights that the -- or,
strike that.
What is the status of this Paddock Unit?
A. Well, the status -- the Paddock Unit is right
now still injecting into the injection wells the water produd

from the Paddock Unit.

(—

0, Roughly how much is that?
A I -- it's a fifty or sixty barrels per injecti
well, as a rough number.
0. Does the Paddock Unit embrace more than just

Section 2?

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Sereiee
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I8 Yes, sir, gquite a bit more. It's about four

or five more sections included in that Paddock Unit.

0, Is the Paddock Unit a success?

A Right now I'd sav from what I understand, no,
but I won't say that positive, because we have unsuccessful
floods sometimes that we decide to do something else in, but
I think basically that flood is a failure, from what I
understand.

Q Now, Mr. Jordan couldn't, possibly you could.
Do you know generally where the other new wells are located
in this section?

A No, sir, I don't, Mr. Jennings. I was aware

that they are drilling these new wells because I do get

involved slightly with the permitting of them, and stuff like

that, and as a result, I did discuss this with the people

that are actually drilling the wells, and are also the distr]

management, but the people drilling the wells have told mre
that there was no way for them to test, because of the lost
return problem that they have in these new wells, because I
thought the same thought that you had, why don't we look and
see where we might have some 0il? Why are we drilling throug

it? And that wacs the ancwer I got, that you can'i Lest thosg

59

when there are 1lost returns in there. In the first place,
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vou're going to get stuck and it's going to cost vou a lot
of money when vou do.

0. Well, if vou have a section there that vou
think is quite capable of preducing 0il in great quantities +-
or good quantities, and vou mean in all the wells vou drilled
in there, that you don't look to see what is in that potentigl
in producing formation?

A I would say we would if we could, but we can't,
within reason. Now we'd like to. Now like I =--

0. Well, vou state that your people are making
studies. What kind of studies are they making?

A Well, they are studying action of wells, all
the producing wells, what they have done, cross sectién -
draw cross section un and all that kind of stuff. I'm not
involved in that particular study, Mr. Jennings.

0 I can't understand what studies they are making
in connection with the San Andres formation. That's what I

thought vou were talking about.

A. I was talking about the Paddock.
0 Oh. Well, then, I understood that you were
looking to —-- trying to comnlete these wells in the San Andres

formation, but vou're not making anv studies based upcn this

A, Not till we get the wells available to us, no] sir

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
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Now let me say one thing about developing the San Andres.
I think vou see from the cumulative production, from some of

these wells and the current production, that this is not a

real bonanza, that you're going to -- there's a fifty percent

risk factor thrown in right now, of being uneconomical wells,
just based on the wells that have been completed in it, and
those are wells drilled and completed to it, some of them --
several c¢f them are, so it's not one of the best places to
drill for. However, we have fourteen wells on that lease,

which we -- the only thing we could not test as we come up

is the San Andres production. Now the San Andres has produc?d

guite a bit of 0il. If you add the cumulative for all of
these wells that I have shown on mv map, there's some four
hundred and sixty thousand barrels been produced from that

particuiar reservoir.

0. Yes, but referring to those wells in particular,

I think that C -- Anadarko's C~1 and the Number 5 wells,

and aren't those wells substantially higher than the wells

that -- the Humble wells and the other wells we're talking
about, and higher on the structure than gen=rally of Secticn
A Yes, sir, they are.
0. And they are thz2 onlv wells that seem to have

paid out?
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1 Page......... 6 7 .................
2 2. ¥ell, that's right. We also got some that's
3 higher than that. That's not verv good, Mr. Jennings. You
4 take the Gulf Eaves well is quite a hit higher, and it's not

5 much of a well, but I don't think the height or the structuril

6 position of a well really determines where the best wells ar

7 going to be.

[ Q Do vou have anv idea how much vour =-- how mucA

9 0il that Exxon is producing from the zone in which the 4230
10 to 4320 zone that Agua is perforating?

11 A I don't think anyone has an idea of that,

12 Mr. Jennings. I think we know that it has come out of those
13 varticular perforations, as shown on Exhibit Two, and that

14 is as much as I think anybody can legitimately say where that’
15 0il is coming from.

16 0. Well, it was referring to vour Exhibit Two.

17 Tell me just how many different —-- what interval you have

18 verforated.
19 A In Exhibit Two?

20 0. Yeah.

21 A I haven't got that exhibit here, but ve'll

22 look at it.

23 0. 0Of vour presently producing well.
2%__ A, Now vou're talking about the Exxon’s 104 Well?
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QO Well, that's the onlv one that's producing,

isn't it?

A Yes, sir,
0. Okay. That's it.
A I think it shows up very graphically on that.

I don't have exact perforations here on hand. We maybe can dig

them out here for you, Mr. Jennings.
Q. Just give us a rough figure.
A Well, it's from about thirty-eight ninety-five

feet down to below forty-two hundred feet.

0. Well, that's almost five hundred teet.

A About four hundred feet, five, something like
that.

0. And how much of the interval -- does that sho&

how much of that interval is in the target zone or whatever
Mr. Stamets called it, or zone of interest?

A I believe it shows graphically very well on
this particular graph.

Q Well, if vou would refer to it and answer my
guestion, that will help me.

A. That's roughly eighteen feet, I believe.

0. Eighteen f=zet out of five hundred.

Mr. Reavis, do vou know when the last San Andy

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
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well was drilled in this area?
A No, sir, I don't.
C. Yayhe Mr. Jordan testified and maybe he didn't

but do you know when and whv the Number 4 Well was plugged?

A I understand that well was =--~ Number 4?

Q. Yes, sir. That's the well.

A That had mechanical trouble -- that's the souxXce
wvell?

Q. Yes, sir.

A, That well was plugged because it had mecharicgl

problems with the plumbing going down to the formation.

0 Was that of your three -- well, your -- you
only had two wells. Was that the better -- that's the well
that produced most of the oil, is it not?

A Yes, sir. It produced mcst of the oil in our
lease. It vroduced some eighty-seven thousand barrels of oil

0 Do you have any present plans to try to reacti
or re-complete the 44 Well -- that's the well in the southeagd
southeast of Section 27

A, No, sir, not today. I don't know of any.

0. Is that well completed to the Paddock or solell
Lo Liie San Andres?

A, It's comnleted in the San Andres right now,

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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and it is shut in for later, look, see it to see what

we're going to do with it.
0 What zone is verforated in it, do you recall?
MR. NUTTER: Tt 's not on the cross section,

You're talking about the 447

MR. JENNINGS: Yeah.

MR. NUTTER: It's not on the 44.

MR. SPERLING: It's not on that.

MR. JENNINGS: Well, that's all right. I dor

think it's that material.

THE WITNESS: There was an exhibit prepared
in that previous hearing, if I could find it, that has that,
but I don't know if I have that here or not, Mrx. Jennings.

MR. JENNINGS: Well, if it is, it is a part
of the record.

MR. SPERLING: Which is now voluminous.

0. Mr. Reavis, what are you doing with the water
you are getting out of the 1042

A. I don't know what we're doing with it right ng

As I see, it has nothing to do with this particular vproblem,

as far as I was ccncerned, so I didn't check, Mr. Jennings.

")

~ Y
Lh oL

I didn't check what we were doing with that

a~
T
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particular water.

0. I see. How is the -- how is the ratio of oil
to water compared -- how does it compare now as to what it
did a vear ago or two years ago?

A I haven't compared it, Mr. Jennings. We could

take these individual wells and look at the graphs and see

what the water production is for individual wells, but I haan't

compared it on a total basis versus oil.
MR, JENNINGS: I believe that's all we have.
That's all I have.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Stamets.

CRCSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

Q. Mr. Reavis, you and the previous witness have
discussed some of the problems that vou would have in getting
samples from the San Andres or testing the San Andres on the
way down. What about logging this zone? Can you log it to
determine what is in there?

A I don't know, Mr. Stamets. New logs, I'm
not familiar with what all we have got right today.

0. I'm just curious if there's no way of determirn

what's in there, how in the world are you ever going to figun
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out how to comwlete where in order to pvroduce what might be
in there, if it is?

A, I understand there are some logs. I have heal
discussion that there are logs, but I don't know what kind
they are, Mr. Stamets, or whatnot, but you can run through

casing and tcll where you may have an o©il saturation or not.

Cd

How good that is, I don't know. 1I'm not tryving to be an exp
on it or dodge your question. but that's all I know about th
o But if I understand what the previous wlitness
has said and what you have said, that Exxon has made no
special effort since these cases have started to make such

determination in any wells in the vicinityv of the C-2?

A I don't know what they have done on running lg¢gs

to see what they have got on that particular point, no, sir.

I don't know what the logs would even show.

MR. STAMETS: No questions.

MR. RAMEY: Any further questions of the
witness?

MR. JENNINGS: I don't believe so.

MR. RAMEY: He may be excused -~-- or -~

MR. JENNINGES: ExXcuse me.

MR. SPERLING: T dust want +o acsk Mr. Reavis
if Exhibits Four through Eight, I believe it was —-- Sever,
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and the various numbers attributable to Seven were nrepared
by you or under your direction?
A Yes, sir. That's right.
MR. SPERLING: I'd like to offer those
remaining exhibhits as identified.
MR, RAMEV: Exxon Exhibits Four through
Seven will be admitted without objection. Without objection4
they will be admitted.
(THEREUPON, Exxon Exhibits Four through Seven
were duly admitted into evidence.)
MR. RAMEY: Any further questions of the
witness? He may be excused.
(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Jennings, do you have any
more to add to this case?
MR. JENNINGS: T don't have any further
rebuttal or further testimony.
MR. RAMEY: Do you have a statement you'd
like to make?
MR. JENNINGS: I wouid just like to make a
statement, since we have got the overall situation before the
Cemmission, and polint oui that we are well aware of the

problem, and we have done what we feel is our level hest to
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help solve the problem. We drilled another well and we have

built six miles of pipeline. We have drilled another well,
hopefully that we would be able to put the water in on gravif
and we have been back in this particular case on several
occasions sceking more time, and I know this has taken a lot
of the Commission's time, but we have shut in the H-35, and
built the line up there, started putting the water in the C-2
and then we drilled the other well, and we have had a lot of
delay, and if we could have some indication as to what we car
expect, maybe we can do it, but we are faced with a -- quite
a serious situation at this time, with looking at August 7th)
and I hardly see how we can get all our work done on the C-2
ur on the 22, assuming that we do get some favorable reaction
action, and get it before August 7th, if we don't, it looks
like we are between a rock and a2 hard place, unless we are
allowed to continue to inject into this well, and as far as
this particular well, I'm sure that Exxon is in good faith,
but they have come here and they tell us, what ~- how all
the 0il is going to be pushed off of the lease, but here
they have drilled these wells, and they are going to do all
these things and thev haven't, as far as I can tell, done

v 2
anything, and

are driiling these wells right down throug

the same formation, without making any effort to determine
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2 what is there, and that doesn't seem like good sense to me.

3 I'm not an oil man or a geoloygist or an engineer, but just

4 good, old horse sense, it doesn't seem to me like that they

5 are really sincere when they -- they are uv here fighting us

6 all the time, they are drilling wells there and not making a?y
7 effort to see what's there. Mavbe it's not feasible, bhut

8 I don't think there is anything that is not feasible in the
9 oil Susiness. These people are knowledgeable and they can
10 test these things and find out, and I don't know why they

11 haven't, but I don't think we should be penalized when they
12 haven't showed that they have done evervthing possible, and
13 as far as they have showed us, one zone is eighteen foot out
14 of five hundred, that they might be possiblyv being hurt in,
15 and they -- nobody can testify that that's being hurt -- they're
16 being hurt there, and that the wells are all -- not of the
17 nature so that the water would go there, anvhow, and the only
18 good wells in the pool are structurally much higher than thede
19 wells, so I think that they are certainly making a mountain
20 out of a molehill, and we will be -~ we are not going to

21 seriously, or to any extent, impair their correlative rights
22 by continuing to inject into that interval, and if at a later
23 time il shwows that there is some movement, whv, then, [

24 think we should then at that time look at plugging this
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particular interval.

MR. RAMFY: Mr. Sperliiiy, do you have a
statement?

MR. SPERLING: Yes, sir. I have already called
the Commission's attention to the fact that a finding has

previously been made in order 4495-C, relating to the effect

of the injection into the C-~2 Well from the standpoint of

9 violation or injury to correlative rights. The finding is
10 that the evidence supports that conclusion. There's been
11 nothing presented since the hearing that produced that order ;

12 to show anything to the contrary.

i3 Now, I guess what Mr. Jennings is saving is
14 that you are supposed to make a judgment as to whose correlative
15 rights, or the extent to which somebody's correlative rights

1o are damaged. In other words, do vou make a judgment if you
17 are getting hurt a little bit, it's okay, if you are getting
18 hurt a lot, it isn't okay? That's not the mandate of the
19 statute to this Commission. It is to protect correlative
20 rights, without regard to the extent to which the correlativd
21 right may be damaged. I don't believe it permits a judgment

22 by way of degree.

23 Now with reference tvo good faith efforts,
2{__ I can only reach the conclusion that Agua has felt rather
HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, NW.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 secure, in fact, that this Commission, and justifiably so

3 is going to be prettv reluctant to cause that salt water

4 disposal system to bhe shut dovmn in view of the four hundred

5 and sixty wells taat are involved. That is a terrible thing

6 to contemplate. There's no question about it, but at the same
7 time, evervybody, including this Commission, has a right to

8 expect of Agua everv effort in their power, as Mr. Jennings

9 has said, vou had a right to expect insofar as Exxon is

10 concerned, to remedy the situation that they find themselves
11 in.

12 Now they say that thev have gone to another

13 well, they drilled another well, and, really, they could do
14 very well, except that the Commission is a stumbling block

15 and won't let them inject into the well after they have drilled

16 it under pressure. Feeling secure again in the fact that

17 if you are not going to let them inject into the new well,

18 you are going to let them continue to inject into the C-2 Well.
19 It is a difficult position for the Commission to be in.

20 There's no guestion about it. But there has got to be a

21 solution insofar as Agqua's continued coming back with the sane
22 old story every three months, and that is our basic complaint.
23 Wo ack that the Commission reiferate its previous tindings,

24 and issue an order which prevents the vermanent injection

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
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into the C-2 Well.
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Nutter.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Ramey, I would like to

clarify one point in here, if one of these gentlemen could
answer the question. I don't think it's ever been brought
up, but what is Agua doing on this Humble State "S" lease in
the first place? 1Is this by scme agreement between Agua and
Humble, or what? Can anybody answer that?

MR. JENNINGS: We were given permission, I
know, by this Commission.

MR. NUTTER: Well, do vou have an agreement
with Exxon to be on the lease and be injecting? Is there
any limitation under the contract of the formation that can
be injected into --

MR. JENNINGS: I don't -- I'm zure we don't
have a lease from Humble, but we have got an arrangement
with the surface owner.

MR. NUTTER: I see. But there is no
arrangement with Exxon, itself?

MR. JENNINGS: To my knowledge. Now this is
before my time.

MR. ARNOLD: I'm glad yon asked that gqucsti

It's been bothering me, too.
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MR. ABBO"'T: Well, I can answer it. One,
it is a state lease, we went to the onerators, and asked
Exxon if it was all right to drill a well on the lease, and
they said, yes. At that time we asked that we be given the
right to dispose in the whole interval in the San Andres,
and they said at that time, nc, we'd have to dispose below
that forty-four hundred feet, so then when we had to shut in
H-35, we came back and got permission to inject in those
perforations in that well, but they actually gave us —— Exxo#
gave us permission to drill the well at that place.

MR. NUTTER: But there was a limitation
on the depth for this injection?

MR. ABBOTT: Yes.

MR. JENNINGS: I think it states -- don't
they have a business lease on that or something?

MR, ABBOTIT: Yes.

MR. SPERLING: It is mv recollection that
Exxon has never objected to the injection into the open hole
interval, that the objectinn has come with the suggestion
of the perforation at a lesser depth, an injection into that)
and I think that's been consistently the position.

MR. RAMRY: Peoeec anyone have anyiiliing

further to add to this case?

HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Servicr
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




2 If not, the Commission will take the case
3 |l under advisement, and the hearing is adjourned.

4 (THEREUPONM, the nroceedings were adjourned.)

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
PR
22
23

24

TIOWARTD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Keporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224




Psge.___.g_l..___

REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, Linda Malone, a Court Reporter for the firm of
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY, do hereby certify that I
reported the foregoing case in Stenographic Shorthand
and transcribed, or had the same transcribed under my
supervision and direction; and that the same is a true
and correct record of the proceedings had at that time and
place.

I further certify that I am not employed by any of
the parties to this action or attorneys appearing herein,
and that I have no financial interest in the outcome of
this case.

WITNESS my hand this 28th day of July, 1976,

at my offices in Albuquerque, New Mexico.

a‘\‘ B - ) _ . ,‘A A ; .
Y Sl ,//?*Q?C(égﬁyf
Court Reporter

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY
GGeneral Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, NW
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
Phone 247-2224




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

Appearances

The Witness - MR. ABROTT
Direct Examination by Mr. Jennings
Cross Examination by Mr. Sperling
Witness Excused
The Witness - W. L. JORDAN, JR.
Direct Examination by Mr. Sperling
Cross FExamination by Mr. Jennings
Redirect Examination by Mr. Sperling
Recross Examination by Mr. Jennings
Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets
Recross Examination by Mr. Jennings
Redirect Examination by Mr. Sperling
Witness Excused
The Witness - HARLEY REAVIS
Direct Examination by Mr. Spverling
Cross Examination by Mr. Jennings
Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets
Witness Excused

Reporter's Certificate

HOWARD W. HENRY & COMPANY

General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phone 247-2224

16

24

25

34

37

39

42

47

50

51

51

51

71

73

81




1
2 ERXHTIBTITS
3 Agua Exhibits: Marked Admitted
4 1. diagrammatic sketch of the C-2 well 5 14
5 2. 1initial well completion report 5 14
6 3. form C-103 5 14
7 4, water disposal record 5 14
8 5. 1listing of accumulation water through
June 3, 1976, in Blinebry-Drinkard
9 disposal system 5 14
190 6. graph of water disposal 5 14
11
12 Exxon Exhibits: Marked Admitted
13 1. San Andres structure map of Exxon's
New Mexico "S" state lease 25 51
14
2. AA prime cross section 25 51
15
3. BB prime cross section 25 51
16
4. plat showing completed wells and
17 current production 25 73
18 5. plat showing cumulative production
plat with potential San Andres
19 completions shown 25 73
20 6. plat with potential San Andres
completions shown 25 73 |
21 |
7. graph shewing o0il and water production 25 73
22
23
24
HOWARD W, HENRY & COMPANY
General Court Reporting Service
601 Tijeras, N.W.
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102
Phonr 247-2224
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Surface
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.L 9-5/8" csg. set @ 312' w/175 sx. cmt,
Cement. circulated tc surface.

~ 0il blanket in annulus

5-1/2" internally plastic-coated
tubing swung @ 4073!

£ Perforated interval 4230 - 4320! O
\\\\Fi:;; csg. set (@ 4400' w/175 sx. cmt.

Calc. top cmt. @ 2400

~—~—— Open hole section 4400-4950"

{ rotal Depth 4950

DIACRAMMATIC SKETCH

SALT WATER DISPOSAL WELL No. C-2

NE/4 NW/4 Scction 2, T22S, R37E, Lea County, New Mcxi.

BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

1/ 73
975
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HOBBS, NEW MEXICO A-17a
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. N N g ¥ Ten
> FILS RECEINVED totm (2-109

(IS TRINUTION Hevised 1-1-04

I SANTA FE ) ) S telteate ‘Pype of Lease

L AN S R NEW ME X!CO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION o ren [
Peee o1} |WELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPLETION REPORT AND LOG _ -

1 e »T vrs 3N -V)
(VI FTCIN G, Utate Ol & Gnas Leane Mo,

s
t

t - .
Ly AMD OFFICE
r

]

1T FE OF AELL . salt Wlt.t qr menl.r ri rd
' o1 “l 8
! hE OF COMPLETIO WILLLE] :AIZSLLD onvD oTHER ni -mnl _gsilm__spt?m______J
P M TION . Earm or Pease Lume
R I Sy I e I wee L mvaw ] ornea Blinebry-Drinkard $u

Coe o pentar 9, Well Mo,

: Am“. INC X C"z

TN VeSO Spertar 10. Field and Pool, or Wildcat

' .0, Box 1978 Hobbs, New {fexico 31inebrv-Drinkard Ar

T3 T < ation of well N
; \
e W@BL Lncorscc. 2 rwe PYT ¥ J SR m\\\\ i c"“" ” m

SIS T e Jradied 16, Date T.D. Reached | 17, Date Compl. (Ready to Prod.) 18, Elevations {OF, RAB, RT, GR, etc.)] 19, Elev. Cashinghead
. 4/6/713 &/22/73 &/28/73 3366 KB
;'.‘ s, Total Depth 21. Plug Back T.D. 22, If Multiple Compl., How 23. Intervals , Rotary Tools | Cuble Tools
' Many Drilled By '
4950 —: 0 = 4950"! .

Lo s Pro ity Interval(s), of this completion — Top, Rottom, Name 25. Was Directional Survey
: Made
\ Disposal interval: Open hole 4400 - 4950 Yas

SAL Type Ellectni~ ani ther Logs Run 27. Was Well Cored

! Gaoma ray - Neutronm open hole 4950 = 3400! o

[ CASING RECORD (Report all strings set in well)

CASING SIZE WEIGHT LB./FT., OEPTH SET HOLE S1ZE CEMENTING RECORD ’ AMOUNT PULLED
9-5/8" 32 312¢ 12-1/4" b 3Gl None |
m 20 4400 8-3/4" 1125 i % CACl  Nona |
(IR LINER RECORD 30. TUBING RECORD
r SIZE TOP BOTTOM SACXS CEMENT SCREEN SIZE l DEPTH SET PACKER SET
None 51/ Z”k 4395* | = None |
i1, terfcration Hecurd (Intervel, size and number) 32, ACID, SHOT, FRACTURE, CEMENT SQUEEZE, ETC.
OIL CONS&V*U}EFIS\ ;B_t‘: TRTIEN DEPTH INTERVAL AMOUNT AND KIND MATERIAL USED
AHuN LR e ——
SAMTA 6L NEW Aibaii) | 4400 = 4950'i Suuu gals. 15% FE acid |
E CASE 3 7/41.-
31, PRODUCTION
I e itrst froduction Production Method (Flowing, gas lift, pumping — Size and type pump) Well Status /Prod. or SAut-in)
. N/A '
:r':':!e ~t Test tours Tested Choke Size Prod'n. For Ofl — Bbl. Gas — MCF Water - Bbl. Gas —Ofl Ratlo
! Test Perlod I
)
' ————
PP oA UL PIess, Casing pPressue ‘ Calcuiuted 24~ Cll — Bbl. Gas — MCF Water — Bbl. Ofl Gravlty — APl (Corr.)
Hour Rate
? - '
134, Din; osition of Has (Sold, used for fuel, vented, etc.) Test Witnessed By

LTt Antathients

Sidewall Neutron Porosity log

- ——mm

A hereby cernify ‘thit the mfnrmutmn shaun aon both sides of this form is true and complete (o the best of my knouledge and belief.

SHEOD _KQM_ TITLE ___li‘nas.t OATE 5/9/73
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INSTRUCTIONS -
e tne st ke filed with the ggpmopriate Disteiet Ottice of ths Commlasiaon not later than 20 days alter the completlon of any newly-rilled or
Provored ettt shall be accompaded by one copy of al electrical and radio-activity 10gs run on the well and a summary of alf special testa con-
Lo, melidie . WL stem tests, AL depths tepented shatl be Siensured depths. In the case of directionally drilied wells, trua vertical depths shaill
B e tpoited Por multple congletlons, Ttems 30 through 34 shall be repornted for each zone. The lotm I8 to be filed tn quintuplicate except on
state Ll where sin cojpten me requtred. Gee Rule 1105«

INDICATE FORMATION TOPS IN CONFORMANCE WITH GEOGRAPHICAL SECTION OF STATE

Southeastern New Mexico Northwestem New Mexico
T. Anhy T. Canyon T. Ojo Alamo T. Penn. '‘B"’
T. San T. Strawn T. Kirtland-Fruitland T. Penn “'C”
. Salt T. Atoka T. Pictured Cliffs T. Pean D"
T. Yates T. Miss T. CIliff tHouse T. Leadville
T. 7 Rivers T. Devonian T. Menefee T. Madison
T. Queen T. Silurien T. Point Lookout T. Elbert
T. Grayburg T. Montoya T. Mancos T. McCracken
T. SunAndres__ 3838 T Simpson T. Gallup T. Ignacio Quzte
T. Glorieta T. McKee Base Greeahorn - T. Granite
T. Paddock T. Ellenburger T. Dakota T. —_—
T. Blinebry T. Gr. Wash T. Morrison T.
T. Tubb T. Granite - T. Todilto T.
T. Drinkard T. Delaware Sand T. Entrada T.
-T. Abo T. Bone Springs T. Wingate T.
T. Wolfcamp T. T. Chinle T.
T. Penn T. T. Pemian T.
T Cisco (Bough C) T. T. Penn “‘A” T.

FORMATION RECDRD (Attach odditiondal sheets if necessory)
From To [Thickness Focrmation From To Thickness Formation
in Feet in Feet

3136 [3440| 304 Lime

34649 | 36u6 | 166 Anhydrite

3606 3730 124 Sand end Anhydrite
3730 |3845| 115 Line

3845 49501103 Dolomaite and Lime
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(‘l ‘ "ll‘uTION

Ferm C-10)
Supersedes Old
€102 and C-10}

SAKTA | NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Cltective 1-1-¢5
Fiul . R i _
v(, ;R; g T - su, ludlcate lyro of Leave
L- .\\sngc I N Stety -“"D
oviaren ST BRI SRy b
R TR N ~ NANK
L SULDRY 10TICES AND REPORTS ON WELLS -‘\ N T\*§S
{U) NOT oL v llk LN lll’ ““ (‘ |‘|; ll\‘l‘ ‘~('IL_.t:N“"n':‘l'll\‘\!(iﬂ';:‘\; :l(r‘é:' R:J‘l",(ﬂlk‘ RCZEAVOLR, ‘ \
- . - ki - .\ h
1. ﬁ U m :\ veran
- 1i ‘Drinkard
Nw“ﬂl[l _f“‘E] omen- Salt Water bisposal r¥s;gm
FIRENIS IR ST cietol ﬁi JnIO I\\.L. dae
. - ~Utinkard
L Gla, IAG. b ry
3 ALl oumr 9, Well 130,

S P. O, Box 1978 Hobb3, New Mexico 88240

N

Lhaoan ot el

UMl LLTTOR ____g;—_ . ___.6_6_0.
VWiest

FEFY FROM THE ___NQI.;b_ (8114 Auo___za_o_i_ftﬂ FROK
228 372

THE — LINE, 3ECTIOR ——e . YOWMSHIP RAMGE HNMPM.

10. Ficld and Podd, or

N

Waldea

15, Elevatlon (Showe whether DEF, RT, GR, cte.)

3366 KB

@\&\\*\\

12, County

lea

Check Appropriate Box To ladicate Nature of Notice, Report ¢r Other Data

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO:

REMEDIAL WORNK

x]

n

. PLUGC AND ABANDON D

0

PLRFCHM RCAMEDIAL WORR l I

A

TEMPCRARILY ABANDON COMMENCE DRILLING OPNS.

PULL O ALTER CASIKG CHARGE PlLANS CASING TYESY AND CEMENRY JQB

OTMER

SUBSEQUENT REPORT OF:

ALFCAING CASING

PLUG AND ASANDONMIENRT D

n

O

oTHLA

17, Describe: Projosed ot Cempleted Cperatlons {Clearly state all pestinent details, and give pertinent dates, including estimated date of starting eny proposed

u»orl.‘ SEE RULE 1103,

1.

20
4320 - 4230°',

with 5,000 gallons 15% HCl acid.
Returned well to gravity disposal,
Above work done Sept. 3 & 17, 1975.

O:L \(JNS\ ¥R 1 ‘,,\_’:I'H:‘r',f;
SANTA FE,

rull and lay down 322' 5-1/2" internally plastic-coated tubing.
ken PDC log and perforate 7" C&Slng w/2 jet SPF in the interval

Treat perforated interval 4320 - 4230' and OH section 4950 - 4400¢

arLryni
[>X R I

L431d
L

r
l WM \l\.

zﬁ.‘égz‘ﬁ__txmau tio._ Y

l%-c}“ fe.

T 7/

18, [ Lereby certify tinat the infneivetion shiove b true and complete to the Lzat of my knowledge and belicl,

o e 5 (BT, G, abbottu:__tianager.

'ouli __2[].0,[/_6__.
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COMNDITIONS OF APPROVYAL, IF ANY)
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81 009 2,613
70,946 2, £14
3,429 2 491
78,867 2,609
2,392 2,916
83,313 777
84,809 2,734
76,012 2 4y
54,266 £ 114
278,338 £979
257,85 g S04
- 266,849 | £ 608
266,910 8,600
22{” 4—90 7,810
288, 874 9309
300’ 00é 10,000
%03, 06/ 9,776
28,088 g b0l
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Brveaey - Daiwaed Sacr Warer Distosne Srsrem

Cumulative 6/30/76

:Do‘spau/ Wall Mo B8b/s. Water D:}Luc./
A-21 22,750
C-2 4 804,253
H-3¢§ 13,446,411

Sysrem ToTac 18,277,414
BEFORE fHE

Uk COMSERYATION COMIIES
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W 70
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{ 1% OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SR STATE OF NEW MEXICO
S P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE l
87501

DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST

JOE D. RAMEY ) PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
August 3, 1976

Re: CASE No. 3714
Mr. James Jennings ORDER NO. K-#495-D

Jennings, Christy & Copple
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 1180
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Applicant:

Agua, Inc.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

JDR/ fd

Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs 0CC X

Artesia (CC

Aztec 0OCC

Other Jemes Sperling




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL COWSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO,. 5714
Order No. R=4495-D

APPLICATION OF AGUA INC. FOR SALT
.WATER DISPOSAL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a,.m. on July i4, 1576,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this 3rd day of August, 1976, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully

advised in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required

bby law, the Commission has jurisdictlion of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Agua, Inz., i8 the operator of
the SWD Well No. C=-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by Order No. R-449S5, dated March 21, 1973, the
Commission authorized the use of said well for salt water disposal
purposes, provided that disposal would be into the San Andres
formaticon through the Open-hole laterval from 4,400 feet to

5,000 feet.

(4) That by Order No. R-4495-A, dated October 7, 1975, said
Order No. R-4495 was amended to also permit, until February 7,
1976, the disposal of prcduced salt water into perforations
petween 4,230 feet and 4,320 feet.

(5) That in Case No. 5619 held on January 20, 1976 before
Commission Examincr Daniel 5, Hutter, the applicant soughi an
additional Y90-day period for disposal into the aforesaid
perforated interval while applicant completed an additional
disposal wall for its salt water disposal system in the subject
area.
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Case lo. 5714
Order No. R=4495=D

(6) That at said January 20th hearing, the applicant assured
the Commission that the additional disposal well and related
facilities could be put into operation prior to the expiration
of the requested 90~-day extension of time and that upon placing
such well and related facilities in operation, applicant woulad
be able to reduce 4diaposal volumes in said SWD Well No. C=-2 to
a level which the open-hole interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet
would accept, and would then be able to discontinue disposal into
the perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet.

i

(7) That on February 3, 1976, the Commission antered Order
No. R-4495-B amending Order No, R-4495-A to permit the continued
disposal of produced salt water into perforations between 4,230
feet and 4,320 feet in said SWD Well No. C=2 until May 7, 1976.

=% Girre=5sot RRANIALTLEL DL SN a vaiiias

well being i+s SWD Well No. A-22 located in Unit A of Section 22,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

&) That the apnlicant completed such additional dispcaal

(9) That sald SWD Well No. A-22 would not accept sufficient
water at pressure limitations imposed by Cormission Order No.
R=-5137 (100 psi surface pressure) to permit the applicant to i
discontinue use of the perforated interval in said SWD Well |
No., C-2 for disposal purposes.

(10) That in Case No. 5644 heard by the Commission on !
March 10, 1976, applicant requested an amendment of said Order f
No. R-5137 to permit surface injection pressures of up to 1730 ;
psi for said SWD Well No. A-22 to cause said well to accept ‘
~volumes of vater sufficient to offset those being disposed in
said perforatcd interval in said SWD Well No. C=2.

(11) That in Case lo. 53674 held on April 28, 1976, before
Commission Examiner Richard L, Stamsts, the applicant sought :
permission to continue disposal into said perforated interval *
in its SWD Well No. C-2 for an additional 90-day period after
May 7, 1975, and thereafter until 30 days after the entry of
an order fzauvorehle o the applicant in Casc No, 5044.

(12} That I the Commission had denied applicant's request
in Case No. 644, approval of the apy . cation in Case 5674 would
have resulted in permanent authorization to inject into said
perforated winterval in SWD ¢Vl No. C-2.

(13) That continuc. tempcrary zxtoasions of applicantts
authority to inject into s>'d p.rioratal interval in SWD Well No.
=2 would have had the <o e” "¢ it as permane " or uvarestricted
authority to inject.




-3
Case No. 5714
Order No. R~4495«D

(14) That on May 13, 1976, the Commission entered Order
No. R=4495~C amending Orders Nos. R-4495-A and R-4495-E by
granting the applicant's request to continue to dispose of
produced salt water into the perforated interval between
4,230 feet and 4,320 feet in said SWD Well No. C=2 until
August 7, 1976, and applicant's request for authority to inject
into said perforated interval in said well until) 30 days after
the entry of an order favorable to the applicant in Case No.
5644 was not granted.

{(15) That applicant seeks in this case permanent authority
to dispose of produced salt water into the perforated interval
from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and into the open-hole interval
from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet in its SWD Well No. C-2.

_ (16) That approval of continued injection of produced
water through the open-hole interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000
feet will prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(17) That evidence presented indicates that unrestricted
disposal of szlt water into said perforated interval in the
subject well for an extended period of time could have an
adverse effect n»n olil production and oil reserves in the
vicinity of said well thereby causing waste.

{(18) That to avoid said adverse effects no order should be
.issued which would authorize permanent unrestricted injection
into said perforated interval in the SWD Well No. C-2,

(19) That an offset operator objected to continued disposal
of salt water into said perforated interval in applicant's SWD
Well No., C=-2,

(20) That such objection is based upon assertions that
there is oil under said objecting operator's lease which will
be swept off such lease by the water being injected within said
perforated interval in the SWD Well No. C=2.

(21) That if such assertians are correct, said operator's
correlative rights would be violated by unlimited injection into
said perforated interval in SWD Well llo. C=-2.

(22) That the evidence presented is sufficient to indicate
that correlative rights will be violated if any order should be
issued by the Commission granting permanent authority for
indection of water into said perforated interval in said SWD
Well NO. C"2o

{23} That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
rights, the application for authority tc dispose of produced salt
water into said perforated interval in said SWD Well No. C-2
should be denled,
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Case o, 5714
Order No. R~4495-D

(24) That denial of the subject application might result
in approximately 430 producing wells connected to applicant's
disposal aystem being shut-in.

{25) That to avoid the immediate shut-in of said 430
producing wells following denial of the subject application,
an extension of the temporary authority to inject into said
perforated interval in applicant's SWD Well No. C=2 should
be authorized.

IT_IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Agua Inc. for permanent
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres
formation through the open-hole interval from 4,400 feet to
5,000 feet below the surface in its SWD Well No. C-2 located

in Unit € of Section 2, Township 22 sSouth, Range 27 Last,

Lea County, New Mexico, be and the same hereby is granted.

(2) That the application of Agua Inc. for permanent
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres
formation through the perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 .
feet below the surface in its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C
of Section 2; Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, he and the same h=2reby is denied.

i
1

(3) PROVIDED FURTHER, that the "PROVIDED FURTHER" Section
of Order No., 1 of cCommlisslon Order No. R-4495-A 1s hereby
amended to read in its entirety as follows:

*PROVIDED FURTHER, that disposal into the aforesaiad
perTorated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet
shall not occur after October 1, 1976, and proper
action shall be taken by the applicant to the
satisfaction of the Supervisor of the Hobbs District
Office of the Cormission to prevent such disposal.®

{4) That jurisdiction of this causc is rotained for Uie

dmn
~ILTAL .
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DCNE at Santa Fe; New '“exico, on the day and year hereinabove

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOHN
) s s

s <>‘«p/:/£3“

PHIL R, LUCERO,
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‘ k 9-5/8" ¢csg. set @ 312! w/175 sx. cmt.

Czment circulated to surface.

~ 0il blanket in annulus

5-1/2" internally plastic-coated
A tubing swung @ 4073"

E Perforated interval 4230 - 4320

TRV

) F 7" csg. set @ 4400' w/175 sx. cmt.

Calc. top cmt. @ 3400

Open hole section 4400-4950"

1
~\_____-l Total Depth 4950! .

DIACRAMMATIC SKETCH

W SALT WATER DISPOSAL WELL No. C-2
OiL CONS ” NE/4 NW/4 Section 2, T22S, R37E, Lea County, New Mexi.:
SANTA FE. N o BI.INEBRY-DRINKARD SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM
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R L AGUA, INC. N
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wa o erlie RACRINED L Form €104
{ STRIDUTION Hosdned Q-g-04

AN A FE o s In g ate yie of Learne

L - NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSINN e oo [
ST oke . ) IWELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPLETION REPORT AND LOG ’

u.3.3L 5.

LAND JOFFICE 1

1. "+ PE OF WELL i Salt wat.t Bii ‘)r rr»mr rj. I I -

! o [‘_}

| WIZLLLE] :AISLLD orel._ OTHER Di .pﬂ“l - _Sm_syat?m_______
I. TYFE OF COMPLETION 4, }a2rm or Fedse [lame

'
T :‘(t .L-;x :\?:: D DEEPEN D :;lcl: D :::'s'vn D OTHER Bllﬂﬁbﬂ'ﬁ-lﬂk&tﬂ 5.

S, Btate O] 4 Gas Leane Lo,

AR P T T q, Well [lo.
R AGUA, ING, C=2
TXTirasy of Trerator 10, Field and Pool, ot Wildecat
: r.0, Box 1978 Hiobbs, Hew !fexico linebry-brink -ml

3, L otaton of Well
'
CUNIT LETTER (‘ LOCATLD 660 FELT FROM *rm: LINE AND FEEY FROM

kest. ineorsee. @ rwe. nee. JTE  wwen \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\

ST Jrdded 16, Date T.1. Heached | 17, Date Compl. (Ready to 'r2d.) 18. Elevations {DF, RKR, RT, GR, etc.}| 19, Elev. Cushlnqhead

a/ 6/73 &/22/73 4/28/73 3366 KB

.. Tt lepth 21. Plug Back T.D. 22. I valtiple Compl., How 23. Intervals | Rotary Tools ' Cable Tools
Many Drilled By )

4950 —> ' 0 = 4950
’—,_-. e T i--r-\-wl{::), of thix completion — Top, [ottom, tame 25, Was l)lrm tional! Survey
: Mxcte
i ~_Disposal interval: Open hole 4400 - 4950°! Yes
"ﬁ. R T . aan i« ther [ ogs Hun 27. Was Well Cored
; Gamma ray - Neutron open hole 4950 - 3400¢ No
[N CASING RECORD (Report oll strings set in well)
[ CASING SIZE WEIGRT LB./FT. DEPTH SET HOLE SIZE CEMENTING RECORD ‘ AMOUNT PULLED

™ 9-5/8w 32 312* 12-1/4™ 175 ax Class H w/2Z CACl _None |
i P A 20 4400° 8-3/4" 175 ax Class H w/2% CACl  MNona |

. LINER RECURD 3o. TUBING RECORD
! SIZE TOP B8OTTOM SACKS CEMENT SCREEN SIZE DEPTH SETY PACKER SEYT

[__hone 5=1/2° 4395' |  None |

31, §erforation feccord (Interval, size and&u‘u Ht 32, ACID, SHOT, FRACTURE, CEMENT SOUEEZE, ETC.

M ."u Cluin CUM' i _';.l.o:" DEPTH INTERVAL AMOUNT AND KIND MATERIAL USED
SANIA Fe, WEW MEXiLu 4400 « 4950' 5000 gals. 15% FE acid |
None _ _g;& /A BRI Noge

|
i OASE,__ s~ 774 o
;
b

EER PRODUCTION
; I.ne Piest Prodaction Production Method {Flowing, gas lift, pumping — Size and type pump) Welt Status (Prod. or Shut-in)
1
| N/A
j Done o f Test Hours Tested Choke Stze Prod’n. For Ol — Bbl. Gas ~ MCF Water — Bbl. Gas —Oil Ratlo
i Test Perlod
f RN - )
Pl T kg Tamas, Tusing Pressuse \{‘lrxi(:ufiluled 24~ Ot — Bbl. Gas — MCF Watet — Bbl. Ol Gravity - ARy {Corr.}
) our Rate
! —————
T34, D anponition ot Gas (Sold, used for fuel, verred, cir} Test v..inessed By

TLont b Atbanhments o

Sidew..ll Neutron Porosity lLog

1 Gietebe cortify that the information shoun on both sides of this form is true and rnmplele to the best of my knowledge and belief.

s GNEO—MQM— TITLE Hanagcr DATE 5/9/73 -




INSTRUCTIONS ~
St s e be fled with the appropriate Distrdcet Otlice of the Commission not tater than 20 days aftar the completion of any newly-drilled or
et wetl o shall be acvompanded by cne copy of all electrical and radio-activity logs min on the well and a summary ot alf speclal tests con.

cted, mclaitng il stens tests. AL depths teperted shall Be measuted depths, In the case ol dirsctlonally drtlied wells, tnie vertical depthe shall
ooty erted For multiple complettons, tema 30 through 34 shall be reported for each zone, The (orm i8 1o be filed tn quintuplicate except on
il where six ooptes me requirted. See Hule 1108,

INDICATE FORMATION TOPS IN CONFORMANCE WITH GEOGRAPHICAL SECTION OF STATE

Southeastern New Mexico Northwestem New Mexico
T. Anhy T. Canyon T. Ojo Atamo T. Penn ''B"!
T. Salt T. Strawn T. Kirtland-Fruitland T. Penn “C"
B. Salt T. Atoka T. Pictured Cliffs T. Penn ‘D" —_
T. Yates T. Miss T. Cliff House T. Leadville
T. 7 Rivers T. Devonian T. Menefee T. Madison
T. Queen T. Silurian T. Point Lookout T. Elbert
T. Grayburg T. Montoya T. Mancos T. McCracken
T. San Andres__m____ T Simpson T. Gallup T. Ignacio Qtzte
T. Glorieta T. McKee Base Greenhorn T. Granite
T. Paddock T. Ellenburger T. Dakota T.
T. Blinebry T. Gr. Wash T. Morrison T.
T. Tubb T. Granite T. Todilto T.
T. Drinkard T. Delaware Sand T. Entrada T.
T. Abo T. Bone Springs T. Wingate T.
T. Wolfcamp T. T. Chinle T.
T. Penn T. T. Pemian T. -
T Cisco {Bough C) T. T. Penn ‘A" T.

FORMATION REQORD {Attoch odditiond sheets if necessary)
From To |Thickness Formation From To [Thickness Fotmation

in Feet in Feet

3136 {34640 304 Lime

3440 (3696 | 166 Anhydrite

3606 {37230 124 Sand and Anhydrite
3730 [ 3845 115 Line

3845 |4930|1103 Dolomite and Lime




[_- 0. 0F CaVIEY MLELIvED Form C-103

. §] ! fuYION fp?a;“:d?collZl
I e A and C-20.
SAnNT A E . NEW MEXICO O'L CONSERVATICN COMMISSION Ultective J-1-¢$
rn}r. I I
R T e Su. ftdicots Tyru of L. a6
T.—- 1\t‘lIfE ) 5":"’[:] ""D
CreiAaT el T -— ":{T:’T\I}:E)Tf'(. G 1 e e
N \
1D NAT USE Yae v QU,\DR\ ”OT‘CrS ARD REPCRTS O‘\ Wl LLS IFFCRLNY PCSERVOLR, \\\\\ \\\A\
* " .'.'(!-.-.. I\Allf\ -xn l--. .l'-"‘lll'fn::llkl:"‘l‘:lfk 4( - ("'.l‘AUL:-'l * seny . \
. N T ’ i - U-n l\ cr.ubrinkard
ol wag omn- Salt Water Disposal stem
2T SOy et ﬁiirmu I cane Jlany
) “Drinkard
e o __"____;_{Gbll\. .[l\tb. . : Siyl
3.4 L JE U enate . 9, ¥ell No.
P. 0. Box 1978 Hobbs, New Mexico 88240 I c-2
T_T(“:ulb;:. ot wen T 10, Ficld and Pocl, ce wWatdcar
UkIY LeYTER _-.Q_____,, . __6_69 FEFY FACM THL ___HQZCIL. LINE Auo_ms___l’!tt FROM \
- \\:Q\\
N
Y.y "‘eSt — UINE, SECTION 2 & _owuswme 228 Rance 37E NMP, \\ \\\\ \\
______ \ A 5\.
\\ \\ \ 15. Elevatton (Show wkether DF, RT, CR, cte.) 12, Counly ‘%i
h | 3366 KB

(.hc':k Appropriate Box To Indicate MNature of Notice, Report or Other Data

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO: SUBSEQUENT REPORT OF:
PERFCPIA "CMEDEAL WORR E] . PLUG AND ABANDOM D REAMEOIAL WORK m ALYCRING CASING l l
TEMPCRARILY ABANDON COMMENCE DRILLING OPNS. PLUG AND ABANDOMMENT I |
PULL OR ALTER CA3SING CHANGE PLAYS ; l CASING TEST AND CCMENT JQ8
oTnLA . D

17, Desonibe Prejosed or Comgleted Cperations {Clearly state all pertirent details, and give pertinent dotes, including c¢stimeted date of starting cny propesed
work! SEE KULE 1103,

l. :ull and lay down 322' 5-1/2" internally plastic-coated tubing.

2. kan PDC log and perforate 7" ca31ng w/2 jet SPF in the interval
4320 - 4230°.

3. Treat perforated interval 4320 - 4230 and OH section 4950 - 4400
°  with 5,000 gallons 15% HCl acid.

4. Returmed well to gravity disposal.
Above work done Sept. 3 & 17’ 1975.

OTHER : e D 1
|
|
|
J

BEFURS iy
OIL CONSLRV/ 17 (15,

SAWA FE, NEW &icai.

LtXHIBIT No. z
CASE S’?/qs

18, 1 horeby cestify thal the inforristlon above 1o true and complele to the Lest of my knowledge and belief,

et 222;45&4C2&Z%Z}3T__§; G, Abbottut_nﬁiagage; L _ oare ~:§4§94?§;:

e o e s e mem— o R - o = T P e ——a— TS T ST TImITT o ST TR

DATL

APPROYLO BY TiTee -

CONRDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY}




&.uemr-Dmmm_o SWD Wece Mo, C-2

.

WATER
n(\‘?‘_,-r-*4 DisPosSED
BBLS, Bwerd
191§ %M. 81,009 2,613
ml-{:- 70,9406 2, £3¢4
45/‘, f3’4-2.9 2,691
M(f 78,867 2,629
J A-s, 90,392 2,‘)!6
Juﬁl 83,313 2,777
/
™ v 34,30) 2,736
X 76,012 2, 60y
Sept. 1S5 266 5116
Oct 278 338 £,979
(o, 257,83 8,594
Dec. - 266, 949 ‘ "661
YA I 266,910 g bio
Fes. 226,490 7/300
Mo, 238 §74 9 309
Apr. 300,006 Ia'oao
I‘Yl»l %3, 061 9‘776
done ZSL,A‘T 9:401. :
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BLIUQZY - DZ'H“A‘RD S#LT NAT(IZ .D/J/’o.mé Jf.rrem

Cumulative 5/30/76

D[s/uu/ Wall Mo _éi/t. Uater .D:.}cou/
; 22,750
g. 2z.L 4 808,253
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LAW OFFICEES OF

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE

JAMES T. JENNI!NGS 1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING TELEFHONE §22-8432
SIM A CHRISTY IV F.O.BOX 1180 ArREAa Coot 505

BRIAN W. COPPLE ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 88201

ROBERY G. ARMSTRONG

June 21, 1976

0il Conservation Comnission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: W. F. Carr, General Counscl

RE: AGUA, INC. SWD WELL NO. C-2
LOCATED UNIT C IN SECTION 2,
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith you will find an Application in triplicate which

we are filing on behalf of Agua, Inc. seeking permanent authority

to inject into the perforated interval and open hole interval in its

above described well. We will appreciate it if you will set this

matter down for hearing before the Commission at an early date.
M—‘

Yours very truds -~

cc:  Agua, Inc.




BEFORE THE OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF R |
AGUA, INC. FOR PERMANENT AUTHORITY o
TO INJECT PRODUCED SALT WATER INTO R R R
THE PERFORATED INTERVAL FROM 4230 LS L4 B T
FEET TO 4320 FEET BELOW THE SURFACE T R oo Wvr vy
AND INTO THE OPEN HOLE INTERVAL FROM ot el 3N COLNAL
4400 FEET TO 5000 FEET IN ITS C-2 SWD iR
WELL LOCATED IN UNIT C, SECTION 2, 1
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,
N.M.P.M., LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. 1
:
;

APPLICATION FOR PERMANENT AUTHORITY TO
DISPOSE OF PRODUCED SALT WATER INTO C-2 SWD WELL
SECTION 2, TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application for
permanent authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San
Andres formation in the perforated interval from 4230 feet to 4320
feet below the surface and to continue to dispose of produced salt
water into the oper hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet below
the surface into its SWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East; and in support thereof states:

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1975, Applicant was authorized to dispose of produced salt
water into its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., into the San Andres formation

through perforations from the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and

Lo

into the open hole interval from 4400 feoct to 5000 £ ciow the sur-

face, and pursuant to said Order and to Orders No. 4495-B and No. 4495-C,
the Applicant has continued to and is now disposing of water into said
zones in its SWD No. C-2 Well.

2. That Applicant is the operator of the Blinebry-Drinkard
SWD System and that there are 466 producing wells hooked up to this

system and the salt water produced from said wells is being dispesed

of in the Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well. That there are approximately




900 producing wells located in the pools adjacent to the Blinebry-
Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System and that the produced salt water
is increasing at approximately 25% per annum.

3. That the Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well is the only salt
water disposal well in the Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System which will
accept produced salt water on gravity and does not require injection
pressure.

4. That the disposal of salt water into the perforated in-
terval and the open hole interval into Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well
located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, will
not have an adverse effect on 0il production and oil reserves in the
vicinity of said well, and the injection of produced salt water into
the Saii Andres [ormation in sald zones 1in this weli is reasible and
will result in the increased ultimate recovery of oil and prevent
waste.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down for hearing before the Commission at an early date, pub-
lish the notice as regquired by law and after hearing issue an Order
granting to Applicant permanent authority to dispose of produced salt
water into tﬁe San Andres formation in the interval from 4230 feet to
4320 feet and into the open hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet
below the surface in its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section

2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.




BEFORE THE OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSTION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AGUA, INC. FOR PERMANENT AUTHORITY

TO INJECT PRODUCED SALT WATER INTO
THE PERFORATED XINTERVAL FROM 4230
FEET TO 4320 FEET BELOW THE SURFACE
AND INTO THE OPEN HOLE INTERVAL FROM
4400 FEET TO 5000 FEET IN ITS C-2 SWD
WELL LOCATED IN UNIT C, SECTION 2,
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,
N.M.P.M., LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION FOR PERMANENT AUTHORITY TO
DISPOSE OF PRODUCED SALT WATER INTO C-2 SWD WELL
SECTION 2, TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application for
permanent authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San
Andres formation in the perforated interval from 4230 feet to 4320
feet below the surface and to continue to dispose of produced salt
water into lhe open hole interval ftrom 4400 feet to 5000 feet below
the surface into its SWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East; and in support thereof states:

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1975, Applicant was authorized to dispose of produced salt
water into its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., into the San Andres formation
through perforations from the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
interval frow 4400 feet to 5000 feet below the sur-
face, and pursuant to said Order and to Orders No. 4485-B and No. 4495-C,
the Applicant has continued to and is now disposing of water into said
zones in its SWD No. C-2 Well.

2. That Applicant is the operator of the Blinebry-DrinkaraQ
SWD System and that there are 466 producing wells hooked up to this
system and the salt water produced from said wells is being disposed

of in the Applicant's SWD No. C-2 VWell. That there are approximately
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900 producing wells located in the pools adjacent to the Blinebry-
Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System and that the produced salt water
is increasing at approximatecly 25% per annum.

3. That the Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well is the only salt
water disposal well in the Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System which will
accept produced salt water on gravity and does not require injection
precsura

4. That the disposal of salt water into the perforated in-
terval and the open hole interval into Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well
loc§ted in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, will
not have an adverse effect on o0il production and oil reserves in the
vicinity of said well, and the injection of produced salt water into
he Sah Andres ftormation in said zones in this well is feasible and
will result in the increased ultimate recovery of oil and prevent
waste.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down for hearing before the Commission at an early date, pub-
lish the notice as required by law and after hearing issue an Order
granting to Applicant permanent authority to dispose of produced salt
water into the San Andres formation in the interval from 4230 feet to
4320 feet and into the open hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet
below the surface in its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section
2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.

By A L -
E& 5S S¥Y) & CEPPLE
grneys d ppblicant

P. O. Box 1189
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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BEFORE THE O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AGUA, INC. FOR PERMANENT AUTHORITY

O INJECT PRODUCED SALT WATER INTO
THE PERFORATED INTERVAL FRCM 4230
FEET TO 4320 FEET BELOW THE SURFACE
AND INTO THE OPEN HOLE INTERVAL FROM
4400 FEET TO 5000 FEET IN ITS C-2 SWD
WELIL LOCATED IN UNIT C, SECTION 2,
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,
N.M.P.M., LEA CCUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION FOR PERMANENT AUTHORITY TO
DISPOSE OF PRODUCED SALT WATER INTO C-2 SWD WELL
SECTION 2, TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application for
permanent sutharity to dicpocse of pidduced sall waier into the San
Andres formation in the perforated interval from 4230 feet to 4320
feet below the surface and to continue to dispose of produced salt
watzr into the open hole interval from 4400 teet to 5000 feet below
the surface into its SWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East; and in support thereof states:

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on
Cctober 7, 1975, Applicant was authorized to dispose of produced salt
water into its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 37 Bast, N.Ii.P.M., into the San Andres formation
through perforations from the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
nterval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet below the sur-
face, and pursuant to said Order and to Orders No. 4495-B and No. 4495-C,
the Applicant has continued to and is now disposing of water into said
zones in its SWD No. C-2 Well.

2. That Applicant is the operator of the Blinebry-Drinkard
SWD System and that there are 466 producing wells hooked up to this
system and the salt water produced from said wells is being disposed

of in the Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well. That there are approximately




(ll, 2-< 57,17/

900 producing wells located in the pools adjacent to the Blinebry-

Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System and that the produced salt water
is increasing at approximately 25% per annum.

3. That the Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well is the only salt
water disposal well in the Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System which will
accept produced salt water on gravity and does not require injection
pressure.

4. That the disposal of salt water into the perforated in-
terval and the open hole interval into Applicant's SWD No. C-2 Well
located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, will
not have an adverse effect on oil production and oil reserves in the
vicinity of said well. and the inijection of nradoced ealt watcor int
the San Andres formation in said zones in this well is feasible and
will result in the increased ultimate recovery of o0il and prevent
waste.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down for hearing before the Commission at an early date, pub-
lish the notice as required by law and after hearing issue an Order
granting to Applicant pecrmanent authority to dispose of producad salt
water into the San Andres formation in the interval from 4230 feet to
4320 feet and into thé open hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet
below the surface in its SWD Well No. C-2 located in Unit C of Section
2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, 1INC.

By_ 7/%
roy’. dANINGS, efiR & C LE
Adtorneys for Apglicant

P. O. Box 118

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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Ixominer Hearing - We lncaday - July 7, 1976 Docket No, 19-76
2w

CASE 5101: Applicatien of Cltlen Neivice Of1 Cor ary for drwuhole comuinpling, Lea County, Mew MHoxico.
AppMennt, fn the nvove-styled eauze, cecks autherity to comnlnmle Tuth Gaa Pool and belvrard
01} Poul productien in the welllore of ftu State "5V Well No. 2, locuted in Unft F of Lection 16,
Township 2) Couth, katge 37 East, Lea County, New Mexlco.

CASE 5692: (Ncopened & Readvertised)

Applicatfcn of Cities Service 011 Company for a dunl completion and dowrhole ccreinmlirng, lea
County, ilew Mexico. Applicunt, in the ebove-styled cuause, secks approval for the dual completion
(conventicnal) of its Caen “A" Well No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 35, Township 21 Zouth,
Kange 37 rast, Lea County, Kew Mexleo, corplating said well in such a manner as to cormingle
Blincbry and Drinkard oil production and to dually corplete said zones with the Vantz-Cranite

ash Pool.

CASE 5711: Application of !lanson 011 Corporation for a dual completion and downhole comnaingling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the dual completion {conventional)
of itr Max Gutman Well lo. 7 located in Unit D of Scetion 19, Tevmship 22 Scuth, Rarpe 33 East,
Lea County, Hew lexicc, in such a manner as to comuingle Blinebry and Tubb Pool oil and gas produc-
tion and to dually complete said zones with the Drinkard Pocl.

~{~ Docket No. 20-76

Dockets Nos. 21-76 and 22-76 are tentatively set for hearing on August 4 and August 18, 1976. Applications
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

POCKET: CQNMISSION FEARDNG - WEDNESDAY - JULY 14, 1976

iﬁ, 9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATICL CCLMIISSICM CONFERENCE ROCL,
STATE LAND OFFICE BULLDT'G SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5712: 1In the retter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservaticn Commission upen its own rotion to permit
all interested parties to appeer and show cause why the San Juan 3C-4 Unit Area in Townships 30

. and 31 MNorth, Range ¢4 West, Rio Arrida Countly, New Mexico, should not be contracted by the dele-~
2 tion of wll lands not presently within an approved pariicipating area or xhich carnot be expected
- to be in such participating area within the reasonably foreseeable fuiure as the resuit of
£ corrercial production being developed thereon.

- CASE 5713: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0i1 Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
' Agua, Inc., and &1l other interested parties to appear and show causc why Abua, Inc. =nould be

suthorizad 40 rocome u2lt water diupocal into the Son Andros fommation in 1L SWD Well No. H-30
- located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 571/: Applicatien of Agua, Inc. for salt water disposal, lea County, Hew Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-ctyled cause, sveks permanent autlority to dispoue of produced salt water into the San Andres
forrntion throush the pervorated intervel Urom 4230 teet to 4720 feel below the surface and {nto
the open-hole Interval frem 2400 feet to 5000 feel In Lt SWD Well No, C-2 located in Unit C of
Seotion 2, Township 22 South, Hange 37 Fast, Lea County, lew Mexlico,
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DRAD'T

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOHN
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5714
Order No. R-4495-D

APPLICATION OF AGUA INC. FOR EALT [
WATER DISPOSAL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. ‘

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 14, 1976, at |

Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission.,”

NCW, on this day of August, 1976, the Commission, a
‘quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
'in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof,

(2) That the zpplicant, Agua, Inc., is the opverator of the

SWD Well No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South(
"Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, E
{3) That by Order No. R~4495, dated March 21, 1973, the %
Commission authorized the use of said well for salt water disposal
purposes, provided that disposal would be into the San Andres
formation through the open-hole interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 féet.
{4y That by Order No. R-4495-A, dated Ccitober 7, 1975, said

Order No. R-4495 was amended to also permit, until February 7, 1976,

the disposal of o»roduced salt water into verforations between 4,230

feet and 4,320 feet,

(%) That in Case lo. 5519 held on January 29, 1976 before
Cormission Ixaminer Daniel §. dutter, the applicant sought an
additional 90-day veriod for diswposal into the atforesaid perforated:
interval while anplicant comuleted an additional Jdisnosal well for

its salt water disposal svystem in the subject area,




éige No, 5714 :
Order No, R-4495-D i

(6} That at said January 20th hearing, the applicant assured |
the Commission that the additional disposal well and related
facilities could be put into overation prior to the expiration o:
‘the requested 90-day extension of time and that upon placing such
iwell and related facilities in operation, applicant would be able
‘to reduce disposal volumes in said SWD Well No. C-2 to a level
which the open-hole interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet would
~accept, and would then be abi to discontinue disposal into the
 perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet,

(7) That on February 3, 1976, the Commission entered Order
'No. R-4495-B amending Order No. R-4495-A to permit the continued
hdisposal of produced salt water into perforations between 4,230
ifeet and 4,320 feet in said SWD Well No. C-2 until May 7, 1976,
(8) That the applicant completed such additional disposal
#well being its SWD Well No. A-22 located in Unit A of Section 22,
’Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

(97 That said SWD Well No. A-22 would not accept sufficient
;water at pressure limitations imposed by Commission Order No,

R-5137 (100 psi surface pressure) to permit the applicant to

. discontinue use of the verforated interval in said SWD Well No,
C-2 for disposal purposes.

(10) That 1in Case No. 5£44 heard by the Commission on March
10, 1976, applicant requested an amendment of said Order No, R—SlBi
to permit surface injection vressures of up to 1200 psi for said
SWh Well No., A-22 to cause salid well to accepnt volumes of water
sufficient to offset thuse being disposed in sald perforated
interval in said SWD %¥ell No, C-2.

(11) That in Case No. 5674 held on April 28, 1976, before
Commission Examiner Richard L, Stamets, the apvlicant sought
nermission to continue disposal into said perforated interval in
its 3WD Well Mo, C-2 for an additional 90-day veriod after May 7,
1976, ant thereafter until 30 davs after the entry of an order

favoraple to the apnlicant in Case No, 5644,




E;;e No., 5714
Ocsder No, R-4495-D

(12) That if the Commission had denied applicant's request
in Case No. 5644, approval of the application in Case 5674 wonld i
have resulted in permanent authorization to inject into said
“perforated interval in SWD Well No. C-2.

(13) That continued temporary extensions of applicant's

?authority to inject into said perforated interval in SWD Well No.

C-2 would have had the same effect as vermanent or unrestricted
“authority to inject.

(14) That on May 18, 1976, the Commission entered Order No.
1“R-4495—-C amending Orders No. R-4495-A and R-4495-B by granting

" the applicant's request to continue to dispose of produced salt
%water into the perforated interval between 4,230 feet and 4,320
ifeet in said SWD Well No. C-2 until August 7, 1976, and dermyiens.

-applicant's request for authority to inject into said perforated

t‘interval in said well until 36 days after the entry of an ordef
favorable to the applicant in Case No, 5644 yras ‘wqﬁ"‘ﬁﬁaAlei t i

(15) That applicant seeks i this case permanent authority t%
dispose of produced salt water into the perforated interval from J
14230 feet to 4320 feet and into the oren-hole interval from 4400
feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well No. C-2.

(16) That approval of continued injection of produced water
through the open-hole interval from 4400 feet to 5900 feet will
vrevent bhewdrilling-ef-wnnecessary..walls and otherwise orevent:-
waste and protect correlative rights,

(17) That evidence p»resented indicates that unrestricted
disposal of salt water into said verforated interval in the

r

subject well for an extended period of time could have an adverse

effect on oil vreduction and oll reserves in the vicinity of said
well thereby causing waste.,

(1.8) That to avoid satd adverse effccts no order should bhe
issued which would auvthorize warmanent unrestricted injection into

Mo

said nerforated interval inkSWD Tell

1

Ho. C-2.




.of salt water into said perforated interval in applicant's SWD !

“there is o0il under said objecting operator's lease which will be

said perforated interval in SWD Well No. C-2.
. that correlative rights will be violated if any order should be

- of water into said perforated interval in said SWD Well No. C-2.

.rights, the application for authority to dipose of vroduced salt
. water into said perforated interval 1n said SWD Well No, C-2

. should be denied. i

‘approximately 43C procducing we'’

-swept off such lease by the water being injected within said

‘perforated interval ianWD Well No, C-2,

_.4..
Case No. 5714
Order No. R-4495-D

(/9) rhat an offset operator objected to continued disposal

(20) That such objection is based upon assertions that

{21) That if such assertions are correct, said operator’s i

correlative rights would be violated by unlimited injection inte

f22: That the evicdence vresented is sufficient to indicate -

" issued by the Commission granting permanent authority for injectiod

(23) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative

(14 Thatdanfa(ofﬁ::ject avplication m%hf’ 3”6360[*’ in E

8 ut in. ]

A Z !
14

!

(25 mhat to avoid the immediate shut-in of sald, 430 produc- .
A\»,,dhgunﬂ AuJWTdf b
ina wellSA n extBhsion cf the temporary authority to inject into

. P . N . W7 T g LD 1143
said perforated interwval i» applicant’'s S¥D Well Mo, C-2 shoul

g

T™ 1S THERETORE ORDERED:

(1) m™har the apolication of Agua Inc, for permanent authoritz
to dispose of produced salt water into the San Aiiiifwi?rmation
through the open-hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feety in its
swp well Yo. C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Townshin 22 South,
Range 37 Fast, Lea County, Vew Mexico, be and the same hereby is
granted.

(2} fThat the anpnli~ation of Agua Inc, for permanent authority

corne wf‘ucf’/o /,mm#s J:SPOSBI {a,f/ﬁn,
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Case No, 5714
Order MNo. R-4495--D

to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation !
through the perforated intexrval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet below
:the surface in its SWD Well No., C-2 located in Unit C of Section
£2, Townshlip 22 South, Range 37 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico, be
Eand the same hereby is denied,

€D
(3) kfhat the "PROVIDED FURTHER" Section of Order No. 1 of

Commission Order No., R-44¢5-A : s hereby amended to read in its
‘entirety as follows:

"PROVIDED FURTHEkK, .nat disposal into the aforesaid

perforated interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet
shall not occur after September 1, 1976, and proper
action shalil be taken by the applicant to the

satisfaction of the Supervisocr of the Hobbs

District Nffire nf +he Commission o prevent

-~
(RGNS T SN O aR Tt 4

1)

such disposal.
(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
~entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary, |

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the dav and vear hereinabove

“designated. g




